STAPPA STATE AND TERRITORIAL AIR POLLUTION PROGRAM ADMINISTRATORS

ALAPCO
ASSOCIATION OF LOCAL AIR POLLUTION
CONTROL OFFICIALS

Communicating Air Quality

A Compendium of Resources

Acknowledgments

On behalf of the State and Territorial Air Pollution Program Administrators (STAPPA) and the Association of Local Air Pollution Control Officials (ALAPCO), we are pleased to provide *Communicating Air Quality: A Compendium of Resources*.

STAPPA and ALAPCO wish to thank Greg Green (OR) and Charlie Lagges (Cook County, IL), Chairs of the STAPPA and ALAPCO Public Education and Communications Committee, respectively, under whose guidance this document was prepared, as well as members of STAPPA and ALAPCO who took part in the preparation and review of this document, for their diligent and valuable contributions.

We also greatly appreciate the assistance of Gail Lewkowicz, Staff Associate, of STAPPA/ALAPCO, who helped develop the catalogue, oversee the project and edit the document.

We believe that *Communicating Air Quality: A Compendium of Resources* will serve as a useful and important reference document and thank all those who contributed to its development.

Joseph Williams (WA) STAPPA President

Bruce Andersen (Kansas City, KS) *ALAPCO President*

About STAPPA and ALAPCO

The State and Territorial Air Pollution Program Administrators and the Association of Local Air Pollution Control Officials are the national associations representing state and local air quality officials in the states and territories and over 165 major metropolitan areas throughout the country. The members of STAPPA and ALAPCO have primary responsibility for implementing our nation's air pollution control laws and regulations. The associations serve to encourage the exchange of information and experience among air pollution control officials; enhance communication and cooperation among federal, state and local regulatory agencies; and facilitate air pollution control activities that will result in clean, healthful air across the country. STAPPA and ALAPCO share joint headquarters in Washington, DC.

For further information, contact STAPPA and ALAPCO at 444 North Capitol Street, NW, Suite 307, Washington, DC 20001 (telephone: 202/624-7864; fax: 202/624-7863; e-mail: 4clnair@sso.org).

Introduction

This document compiles in one place a listing of the public education and outreach materials that state, local and federal air agencies have created. From posters to videos to fact sheets to articles, this resource catalogue will guide public information officials, and other state and local air agency staff, in locating the public outreach tools needed to educate the public on a variety of clean air issues. Moreover, by facilitating information exchange, *Communicating Air Quality: A Compendium of Resources* will enhance the national coordination of public outreach and education efforts. Such coordination will prevent the duplication of public education materials, thereby yielding long-term benefits in savings. It is now possible to quickly find and easily obtain public education materials from other air agencies through this "one-stop-shopping resource." The exchange and flow of public education materials between air officials from around the country is an important step towards fulfilling government's duty to inform the public about air quality, regulatory actions to control air pollution and what citizens can do to prevent air pollution.

Since the information contained in *Communicating Air Quality: A Compendium of Resources* is time-sensitive, the document will be republished on a bi-annual basis. Additionally, the catalogue will be continuously updated in electronic format and posted on the associations' web site at http://www.4cleanair.org. The chapters in this document are sorted alphabetically according to major areas under the Clean Air Act. Within each chapter, the materials cited are listed alphabetically by state and then by city within each state.

If you have any questions regarding *Communicating Air Quality: A Compendium of Resources*, please contact Gail Lewkowicz of STAPPA/ALAPCO at (202) 624-7864.

Table of Contents

| Acid Rain | .1 |
|-------------------------------------|----|
| Air Toxics | .2 |
| Air Quality Curricula | .4 |
| Asbestos | 0 |
| Carbon Monoxide1 | 2 |
| Conformity | 2 |
| Consumer Products | 3 |
| Enforcement1 | 4 |
| Fees | 5 |
| General Air Pollution | 6 |
| Global Warming/Stratospheric Ozone | 29 |
| Indoor Air Pollution | 30 |
| Lead | 32 |
| Monitoring | 3 |
| Motor Vehicles | |
| General | 35 |
| Inspection/Maintenance | 39 |
| Carpooling/Employee Commute Options | 4 |
| Electric Vehicles | 15 |
| Fuels | 6 |
| Nonroad Engines | 1 |
| Vapor Recovery | 52 |
| Nitrogen Oxides | 64 |
| Nuisance Odors | 54 |
| Open Burning5 | 5 |
| Particulate Matter | 7 |
| Permits | 69 |
| Pollution Prevention | |
| Small Business Assistance | 57 |
| Smog | |
| Sulfur Dioxides | |
| Visibility | |
| Wood Stoves and Fireplaces | 3 |

Communicating Air Quality: A Compendium of Resources

Acid Rain

- Acid Rain, Acid Deposition, and Colorado pamphlet provides information on acid rain and its impacts on Colorado.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- Acid Rain Activities is a compilation of puzzles, a game, a lesson, an Acid Rain quiz and an Acid Rain Study Guide.
 - 1986
 - Contact the Michigan Department Environmental Quality, Air Quality Division, Public Outreach Coordinator, telephone (517) 373-7023.
- **About Acid Rain** booklet provides a general overview of what acid rain is, how it affects the environment and what you can do to help. It is a good resource for teaching elementary students.
 - 1995
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- Acid Deposition: Spatial and Temporal Variations in Pennsylvania book lists the differences in deposition throughout a given year.
 - Available yearly starting from 1991
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- Atmospheric Deposition in Pennsylvania: A Critical Assessment book compiles data on deposition in Pennsylvania.
 - June 1990
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- Acid Rain Program Continuous Emission Monitoring fact sheet summarizes revisions to the federal rules that streamline and clarify monitoring requirements.
 - May 1995
 - Contact the EPA Acid Rain Hotline, telephone (202) 233-9620.
- The Opt-in Program, Reducing the Cost of Acid Rain Control through Voluntary Participation brochure provides an overview of the federal Opt-in Program as promulgated in 40 CFR part 74.
 - March 1995
 - Contact the EPA Acid Rain Hotline, telephone (202) 233-9620.

Air Toxics

- Air Toxics: A Guide for Small Business Owners brochure helps businesses and the public understand the "Air Toxics Hot Spots" Program.
 - Contact Bob Goggin, San Diego Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (619) 694-3332.
- The Air Toxics "Hot Spots" Program brochure helps businesses and the public understand the Hot Spots Program.
 - March 1994
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- Hazardous Air Pollutants in Colorado pamphlet
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- Tracking Air Toxics article reprint in Outdoor Delaware Magazine describes air toxics in Delaware.
 - Summer 1993
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.
- Emergency Planning and Community Right-to-Know booklet on hazardous materials answers "who?" and "what?" on emergency response.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection Small Business Assistance Program, telephone 1-800-SBAP-HLP or 1-800-722-7457.
- Air Toxics fact sheets summarize Pinellas County's air toxic program including asbestos.
 - Contact Matt McCann, Pinellas County Department of Environmental Management, Air Quality Division, FL, telephone (813) 464-4422.
- Chromium NESHAP Compliance Packet packet contains material that will assist small businesses that use chromium with the rule and regulations in Indiana.
 - Contact Mark Amick, Indiana Office of Air Management, telephone (317) 233-0700.
- Regulatory Compliance Manual for Indiana Perchloroethylene outlines and assists dry cleaners with the rules, regulations and programs associated with the dry cleaning industry in Indiana.
 - Authored by Indiana Department of Environmental Management
 - Contact Paula Smith, Indiana Office of Air Management, telephone (317) 232-8172.
- The Dry Cleaner Next Door brochure gives answers to frequently asked questions about dry cleaning business.
 - Contact Paula Smith, Indiana Office of Air Management, telephone (317) 232-8172.

- Your Neighborhood Drycleaner brochure provides in depth information about the dry cleaning process and its effects on the environment.
 - Contact Paula Smith, Indiana Office of Air Management, telephone (317) 232-8172.

Louisiana Air Toxics Program Overview 1996

- Contact Liz Santa, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0169, E-mail lizs@deq.state.la.us
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Controlling Toxic Air Pollution in Michigan brochure describes terms, sources, Michigan regulations, federal regulations, Great Lake issues and "how to reduce" information.
 - November 1995
 - Contact the Michigan Department Environmental Quality, Air Quality Division, Public Outreach Coordinator, telephone (517) 373-7023.
- Automobiles and Air Toxics fact sheet provides general information on mobile sources and air toxics.
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- Perchloroethylene Dry-Cleaning Facilities Required to Meet New Federal Regulations fact sheet describes federal regulations regarding specific dry cleaners.
 - 1993
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- MACT Standards updates the public and industry on control of hazardous air pollutants.
 - Contact Andrew Roth, Dayton, Ohio Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, telephone (513) 225-4118.
 - Available on the Internet at http://laa.co.Montgomery.oh.us/RAPCA.htm
- How Many Toxic Chemicals Did You Breathe Today print ad is a sample of the 1995 public education campaign describing effects of air toxics.
 - Contact Stephanie Powell, Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management, telephone (401) 277-2808.
- Community Air Toxics Monitoring Program Report provides data and analysis on the Texas Air Toxics Monitoring Program.
 - Annual reports since 1992
 - Contact the Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html
- Facts About Benzene one-page general information fact sheet.
 - Contact the Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html

- Controlling Toxic Air Pollution focus sheet describes sources in Washington and how they
 are addressed.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Air Toxics Emissions Estimation Methods Evaluation report discusses results of an evaluation done on the methods used in Washington to estimate air toxics emissions.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Toxic Air Pollutants: Understanding the Washington State Program for New Sources manual describes Washington's program for controlling air toxic emissions from new sources.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

Air Quality Curricula

- Alumnos Por Un Ambiente Limpio Y Sano packet in Spanish provides educators with ideas
 and activities to motivate students in middle school toward understanding the solutions to air
 pollution.
 - 1996
 - Contact Frances Dominguez, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- **Kids for Clean Air Activity Trunk** provides educators with ideas and activities to motivate students in grades K-3 toward understanding the solutions to air pollution.
 - 1995
 - Contact Beth Gorman, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- **Kids for Clean Air Curriculum** packet provides educators with ideas and activities to motivate students in grades 1-3 toward understanding the solutions to air pollution.
 - 1991
 - Contact Beth Gorman, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- **Kids for Clean Air Curriculum** packet provides educators with ideas and activities to motivate students in grades 4-6 toward understanding the solutions to air pollution.
 - 1993
 - Contact Beth Gorman, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.

- Los Ninos Por Un Ambiente Limpio Y Sano packet in Spanish provides educators with ideas
 and activities to motivate students in grades 1-3 toward understanding the solutions to air
 pollution.
 - 1992
 - Contact Frances Dominguez, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- Los Ninos Por Un Ambiente Limpio Y Sano packet in Spanish provides educators with ideas and activities to motivate students in grades 4-6 toward understanding the solutions to air pollution.
 - 1994
 - Contact Frances Dominguez, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- Students for Clean Air Curriculum packet provides educators with ideas and activities to motivate students in middle school toward understanding the solutions to air pollution.
 - 1996
 - Contact Beth Gorman, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- Students for Clean Air Curriculum packet provides educators with ideas and activities to motivate students in high school toward understanding the solutions to air pollution.
 - 1996
 - Contact Beth Gorman, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- Environmental Education Compendium for Air Quality identifies quality materials appropriate for the classroom and the outdoors. The compendium is designed to facilitate greater access of educators to outstanding air quality curricula in order to enhance student learning.
 - October 1994
 - Contact Clark Brink, California Air Resources Board, telephone (916) 323-8711.
- **Airs to Tomorrow** video highlights second-graders and their thoughts about smog.
 - 15 minutes
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.
- Smogbuster Activity Book features hands-on activities and experiments to teach children about air quality. "Smogbuster" membership card mailed to those who take the pledge. Designed for 4th through 6th graders.
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.

- **Think Earth** is a kindergarten through sixth grade integrated air, water and waste management education curriculum. Ventura County Air Pollution Control District is one of the Think Earth Foundation members. Curriculum includes teacher guides, posters, take-home sheets, 2 videos, cassettes and Spanish translations.
 - 1993
 - Contact Educational Development Specialists, Lakewood, CA, telephone (310) 420-6814.
- Way To Go! middle school curriculum provides students with hands-on-activities designed to help them make the connection between the transportation choices they make and the quality of the air they breathe. Activities available in Spanish.
 - Contact Julia Duran, Monterey Bay Unified Air Pollution Control District, Monterey, CA, telephone (408) 647-9411.
- **A-Mazing-Air** student worksheet for K-3 students.
 - 1990
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1482.
- **B.A. Skykeeper** activity book for kids kindergarten through third grade.
 - June 1996
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- **Breathe Easier** brochure details District's educational programs.
 - May 1995
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1482.
- **Sky High** is a Ventura County-specific high school air quality curriculum. Contains eight hands-on classroom exercises, background information, take-home sheets, and a 13-minute video. Includes binder packaged in canvas bag with project logo.
 - November 1994
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- Reduce, Reuse, Recycle: Three Rs for the 90s Middle School Environmental Curriculum provides guidelines for teaching conservation in the middle school setting.
 - 1990
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.

- Environmental Considerations of Automotive Ownership & Operation video education packet is designed to be distributed to high school driver's education classes. Informs new drivers on the effects of driving on air pollution, encourages them to be responsible car owners, and increases their awareness of how their government has helped control air pollution from cars. Will include facilitators guide and additional materials.
 - Fall 1996
 - Contact Knowles Video, Inc., telephone (904) 878-2298, or Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Air Resources Management, telephone (904) 488-0114.
- Where's Iowa's Air? K-12 Curriculum/Activities Guide includes lecture materials, activities, experiments, and information about Iowa's air quality. Adapted with permission from Wisconsin DNR.
 - Fall 1996
 - Contact Brian Button, Environmental Specialist, Iowa Air Quality Bureau, telephone (515) 281-7832, fax (515) 281-8895.
- Clean Air for Kentucky Teacher's Materials Packet distributed as part of the Kentucky Division for Air Quality's education program. The packet supplements textbook information on air pollution and contains resource materials, fact sheets, games, puzzles, experiments, a book cover, book mark, flip cards, an open burning poster and "Car Smart" materials.
 - Contact Eva Smith-Carroll, Kentucky Department for Environmental Protection, telephone (502) 573-3382.
- **DINOmite Ways to Do Your Share for Cleaner Air** is an eight-page clip art dinosaurs coloring book produced by the Kentucky Division for Air Quality for first/second grade level.
 - Contact Eva Smith-Carroll, Kentucky Department for Environmental Protection, telephone (502) 573-3382.
- Energy & Transportation: The Maine Solar Blast video with curriculum guide is designed for use by middle school teachers to educate students about electric vehicles.
 - Contact Bryce Sproul, Maine Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (207) 287-2437.
- **Pollution Prevention: The Air We Breathe** video with curriculum guide is designed for use by middle school teachers to educate students on pollution prevention.
 - Contact Bryce Sproul, Maine Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (207) 287-2437.
- Out in the Ozone video with curriculum guide is designed for middle school teachers to educate students on ozone pollution.
 - 50 minutes
 - Contact Bryce Sproul, Maine Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (207) 287-2437.

- Michigan Ozone Action! is a voluntary ozone education program of the Clean Air Coalition of Southeast Michigan and the West Michigan Clean Air Coalition to promote Ozone Action! The Coalition's members are comprised of business and industry, state and local governments, academia, and environmental organizations. Each Coalition has general Ozone Action! information, business packets and K-12 curriculum materials.
 - In Southeast Michigan, contact SEMCOG, telephone (313) 961-4266.
 - In West Michigan, contact GVMC, telephone (616) 776-3876.
- What's A Kid To Do To Help Stop Pollution brochure for elementary students on how to help prevent and stop pollution.
 - Contact Linda Wood, Forsyth County Environmental Affairs Publications, Winston Salem, NC, telephone (910) 727-8060.
- Environmental Education Catalog: Your Answer to Clean Air Questions catalog of titles of a number of educational resource materials, video tapes (for loan), and brochures and fact sheets available upon request.
 - Contact Kim Metzler, Lane Regional Air Pollution Authority, Eugene, OR, telephone (541) 726-2514.
- About Acid Rain booklet provides a general overview of what acid rain is, how it affects the
 environment and what you can do to help. It is a good resource for teaching elementary
 students.
 - 1995
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- **Needed: Clean Air** booklet defines "air pollution" and explains how pollution affects people and the environment. Tips are also provided on what you can do to prevent pollution. This is a good resource to use when teaching children.
 - 1995
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- Air Quality Education On-Line! provides information on how to access TNRCC educational information via Internet.
 - Contact Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html
- Sample Menu: TNRCC's Environmental Education Resources for Levels K-12
 - Contact the Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html

- Teachers Air Education Handbook (Texas)
 - Contact the Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html
- **P.I.** News For Kids is a 16-page color newspaper insert entitled "Get High On Air" that addresses air quality problems and solutions in a format that is kid friendly. Designed ideally for grades three through seven, but also appropriate for eighth and ninth graders. This publication comes with a teacher's guide to help teachers create lesson plans.
 - February 1994
 - Contact the Puget Sound Air Pollution Control Agency, Seattle, WA, Communication and Education Department, WA, telephone (206) 343-8800.
- Clean Air Express is the first comprehensive air quality education program for the Puget Sound region. This K-12 manual provides classroom teachers with an in-depth look at air quality issues in the Puget Sound region using quick facts, history, anecdotal information and activities. Air quality issues are integrated into subject areas such as health, science and social studies.
 - September 1996
 - Contact the Puget Sound Air Pollution Control Agency, Seattle, WA, Communications and Education Department, WA, telephone (206) 343-8800.
- "Eco-Adventure" assembly program for K-6 elementary schools in Spokane County includes
 classroom activities and cassette tape of songs dealing with local air, water and solid waste
 issues.
 - Contact Lisa Woodard, Spokane County Air Pollution Authority, Spokane, WA, telephone (509) 456-4727 ext. 115.
- **Environmental Education** resource package for students and teachers in grades K-12, containing pamphlets, brochures, lesson plans and fact sheets on air pollution.
 - Contact Donna Rogers, US EPA's Education and Outreach Group, telephone (919) 541-5478.
- Environmental Education Program brochure describes US EPA's Office of Air Quality Planning and Standards Environmental Education Program that serves the students and teachers of North Carolina.
 - Contact Donna Rogers, US EPA's Education and Outreach Group, telephone (919) 541-5478.

Asbestos

- **Asbestos** brochure provides general information about asbestos and addresses the following questions: What is asbestos? Why is asbestos a problem? How do you recognize asbestos? What should you do if you find asbestos in the home? How can I lessen potential exposure? How does the District regulate asbestos?
 - Contact Lake County Air Quality Management District, Lakeport, CA, telephone (707) 263-7000.
- Asbestos Notification Form is an application form used to determine if there is asbestoscontaining material involved in a demolition or renovation project in the District. Information to assist contractor/business included.
 - Contact Lake County Air Quality Management District, Lakeport, CA, telephone (707) 263-7000.
- Asbestos brochure explains why asbestos is a problem and what to do about it.
 - Contact Bob Goggin, San Diego Air Pollution Control District, telephone (619) 694-3332.
- Asbestos, A Guide for Homeowners and Building Contractors brochure answers a few commonly asked questions about asbestos.
 - January 1994
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- **Asbestos in the Home** describes how to detect asbestos, what to do, and some sources of asbestos in the home.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection, State Asbestos Coordinator, telephone 1-800-227-9908.
- Public Outreach Resource Catalog: Iowa Department of Natural Resources Air Quality Bureau "What Contractors, Officials and Iowans Should Know about Asbestos" brochure provides an overview of asbestos NESHAP regulations and the basic steps needed to file a demolition/notification form.
 - July 1996
 - Contact Brian Button, Environmental Specialist, Iowa Air Quality Bureau, telephone (515) 281-7832, fax (515) 281-8895.
- Asbestos in the Home brochure answers asbestos questions.
 - Contact Eva Smith-Carroll, Kentucky Department for Environmental Protection, telephone (502) 573-3382.
- Asbestos in your home: what you should know
 - Contact Liz Santa, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0169, E-mail lizs@deq.state.la.us
 - Available on the internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

- **Technical Bulletin: Asbestos** fact sheet explains state and federal regulations, defines asbestos, describes removal and notification requirements and lists state and local contacts.
 - December 1994
 - Contact Julie Moberly, Missouri Department of Natural Resources, Air Pollution Control Program, telephone (573) 751-4817.
- Asbestos In The Home brochure designed to answer common asbestos questions by homeowners.
 - Contact Roy Gremmell or Keith Tart, Forsyth County Environmental Affairs Publications, Winston-Salem, NC, telephone (910) 727-8060.
- A Homeowners Guide: Asbestos in the Home pamphlet about the dangers of asbestos, what to look for, how to sample, hiring the right contractor and disposal procedures.
 - 1994
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Guia Para Propietarios de Viviendas: el asbesto en el hogar pamphlet about the dangers of asbestos, what to look for, how to sample, hiring the right contractor and disposal procedures.
 - 1994
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Asbestos in the Home: What you should know when you remodel two-page fact sheet (also available in Spanish, Vietnamese and Russian).
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Asbestos in Your Home! two-page flier defines asbestos, its usage, the health effects of
 exposure, how to determine if it is in your home and how to safely remove any asbestos
 materials.
 - November 1995
 - Contact Susan Provence, South Carolina Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (803) 734-2862, E-mail provensh@columb31.dhec.state.sc.us
- Asbestos: Information for Building Owners Fact Sheet provides basic information on the state and federal regulations for asbestos and its removal.
 - October 1991
 - Contact Susan Provence, South Carolina Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (803) 734-2862, E-mail provensh@columb31.dhec.state.sc.us

- Asbestos Requirements for Reporting, Handling and Disposal brochure describes Washington asbestos requirements and gives contacts for specific areas of the state.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

Carbon Monoxide

- The Effects of Fuel Oxygen Concentration on Automotive Carbon Monoxide Emissions at High Altitude is a report that provides analysis of MTBE and ethanol blends on vehicle carbon monoxide emissions.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- CO and O₃ in the Air fact sheet explains carbon monoxide and ozone pollutants.
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- Carbon Monoxide Pollution fact sheet.
 - 1994
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Major Air Pollutants: Carbon Monoxide focus sheet discusses sources and health effects of carbon monoxide.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

Conformity

- Conformity: Ensuring Transportation Projects Improve Air Quality focus sheet explains Washington's transportation conformity policy.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Conformity Guidebook provides guidance to state and local government agencies on how to make conformity determinations.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

Consumer Products

- Make A Difference In Your Life, Not In Your Lifestyle brochure on things people can do around the house to reduce the formation of ground-level ozone.
 - Contact Jacqueline Maye, Arizona Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (602) 207-2375.
- Shopper's Guide to Clean Air pamphlet gives information to guide you in choosing everyday products that can help cut smog.
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.
- Want to Know What's Really Over the Rainbow? 4-panel brochure and hand-out card give environmentally friendly alternatives to consumer products.
 - Contact Michelle Sullivan, Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (860) 424-3026.
- Consumer Products Quiz hand-out card tests clean air knowledge about consumer products and their contribution to air pollution.
 - Contact Michelle Sullivan of Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (860) 424-3026.
- **Hair Products** video of a public service announcement describes the impact hair products have on air quality.
 - Contact Michelle Sullivan, Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (860) 424-3026.
- Consumer Products, Hair Products and Paint video of a public service announcement describes the impact on air quality and provides alternatives.
 - Contact Michelle Sullivan of Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (860) 424-3026.
- Paints and Household Products Rules fact sheet.
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- How Many Toxic Chemicals Did You Breathe Today? Using Consumer Products 3-panel brochure explains pollutants from consumer products and tips for reducing them.
 - Contact Stephanie Powell, Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management, telephone (401) 277-2808.
- **Product Information Sheets** provide information to citizens regarding the optimal use and maintenance of propane grills and gas-powered lawnmowers.
 - Contact Lisa Weston Hannemann, City of Austin, Air Quality Program, Austin, TX, telephone (512) 499-1898.

Enforcement

- What You Need to Know About Resolving a Notice of Violation brochure helps businesses and the public understand and resolve Notices of Violation.
 - 1996
 - Contact John Bernardo, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- What You Need to Know About Resolving an Order of Abatement brochure helps businesses and the public understand and comply with an Order of Abatement.
 - 1996
 - Contact John Bernardo, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- **Penalties** is a brochure that provides a list of potential violations subject to penalties that may be assessed by the District.
 - Contact Lake County Air Quality Management District, Lakeport, CA, telephone (707) 263-7000.
- **Compliance Tips** provides simple tips to permitted sources on how to stay in compliance with their permit requirements.
 - Contact Julia Duran, Monterey Bay Unified Air Pollution Control District, Monterey, CA, telephone (408) 647-9411.
- Notices of Violation and the Mutual Settlement Program brochure provides answers to commonly asked questions about NOV's and the Mutual Settlement Program.
 - August 1992
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- Variances, If You Cannot Comply with Air Pollution Regulations brochure describes the variance and hearing board process.
 - December 1994
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- Notices of Violation brochure outlines what happens if air pollution control laws are violated.
 - Contact Bob Goggin, San Diego Air Pollution Control District, telephone (619) 694-3332.
- Variances brochure explains air quality variances and the District's Hearing Board.
 - Contact Bob Goggin, San Diego Air Pollution Control District, telephone (619) 694-3332.

- **Notice of Violation** brochure explains District policy regarding NOVs.
 - Fall 1995
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- Variances brochure explains District policy regarding variances.
 - Spring 1995
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- Compliance Test Manual provides a guide to industry, consultants and private testing firms
 by specifying proper procedures to be followed when conducting emission compliance tests
 in Colorado.
 - June 1986
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- State and Local Government Enforcement and Permit Actions, 1991 1992, summarizes enforcement activities and provides a list of alleged violations statewide. This report is a supplement to the Report to the Public.
 - October 1992
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- **Enforcement** fact sheets summarize Pinellas County's enforcement, citizen's response and permit review programs.
 - Contact Gary Robbins, Pinellas County, Florida Department of Environmental Management, Air Quality Division, telephone (813) 464-4422.

Fees

- Schedule of Fees provides fee schedules for permitted sources. Adjusted annually for CCPI.
 - Contact Lake County Air Quality Management District, Lakeport, CA, telephone (707) 263-7000.
- Ohio EPA Fee Schedule booklet lists fees for air pollution, hazardous waste, community right-to-know and others.
 - Contact the Ohio EPA Public Interest Center, telephone (614) 644-2160.
- List of Prices for Air Pollution Rules from Ohio EPA.
 - Contact the Ohio EPA Public Interest Center, telephone (614) 644-2160.
- Fee Emission Report Fact Sheet helps industry report annual emission fees in Ohio.
 - Contact Tim Wilson, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH, telephone (513) 225-5940.
 - Available on the Internet at http://laa.co.Montgomery.oh.us/RAPCA.htm

- Air Operating Permit Regulation: Fee Structure focus sheet explains the fee structure for Washington's industrial operating permit program.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Air Quality Registration Program: Fee Reductions provides instructions to industrial sources on how to apply for fee reductions.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- **Regi\$tration Fee\$** brochure answers questions about the purpose of registration fees, benefits, what the fees finance and other general information.
 - Contact Craig Weckesser, Olympic Air Pollution Control Authority, Washington, telephone (360) 438-8768.

General Air Pollution

- Alabama PSD Air Quality Analysis Modeling Guidelines outlines ADEM's Acceptable Modeling Requirements.
 - 1995
 - Contact Chris Howard, Alabama Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (334) 271-7861.
- **Huntsville, Alabama Air Quality Report** summarizes air quality data for major pollutants in the Huntsville area and presents long-term trends graphically. Also, included in the report are emissions estimates and a brief description of selected air program activities.
 - Biennial Report
 - Contact Gloria Mims, City of Huntsville, AL, Division of Natural Resources, telephone (205) 535-4206.
- Status of the Environment Report summarizes what is being done to maintain and improve the local environment.
 - 1994-1995
 - Contact Frances Dominguez, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- Air Pollution and Your Health brochure provides information regarding pollutants and their health effects.
 - 1993
 - Contact Beth Gorman, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.

- **26 Ways to Be an Air Freshener** brochure provides general information on air pollution and alternatives to everyday decisions that will help reduce pollution.
 - 1991
 - Contact Beth Gorman, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- 26 Maneras Para Ayudar a Purificar El Aire brochure in Spanish provides general information on air pollution and alternatives to everyday decisions that will help reduce pollution.
 - 1991
 - Contact Frances Dominguez, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- Everybody Needs Clean Air brochure provides general information on the Pima County Clean Air Program. Includes general air quality facts and possible solutions to reduce air pollution.
 - 1994
 - Contact Beth Gorman, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- 25 Ways You Can Clean the Air brochure offers 25 practical tips on how you can help clean the air with the car you drive, the paints you use and the products you buy.
 - Available in Spanish, Chinese, Korean, and Vietnamese.
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.
- Air News newsletter covers air quality issues that affect the residents of San Diego County.
 - Published Quarterly.
 - Contact Bob Goggin, San Diego Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (619) 694-3332.
- **Air Quality in San Diego**, the District's annual report, summarizes air quality for 1995 and gives an overview of the District and air quality issues.
 - Published July 1996.
 - Contact Bob Goggin, San Diego Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (619) 694-3332.
- CAPCOA Public Outreach Resource Catalog identifies public education materials that are available in the California Districts.
 - Spring 1993
 - Contact Lucia Libretti, Bay Area Air Quality Management District, San Francisco, CA, telephone (415) 749-4906.

- Clean Air Is Your Affair, Tips On How to do Your Share poster gives suggestions on how to help clean the air.
 - 1993
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- Introducing the Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District brochure briefly describes the agency and air quality in Santa Barbara County.
 - December 1994
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- On the Air bi-monthly newsletter provides information on current air quality issues and the activities of the Santa Barbara Air Pollution Control District.
 - June 1994
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- What Can One Person Do? brochure educates the public on personal decisions affecting air quality.
 - May 1993
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- Composting: A Simple Way to Keep Lake County Air Clean brochure explains how to construct a compost bin, how to compost, and how to use compost. Also available in Spanish.
 - Contact Lake County Air Quality Management District, Lakeport, CA, telephone (707) 263-7000.
- Lake County Air Quality Management District: What They Do and Why They Do It! brochure describes the function of the District, the air quality program, health effects of air pollution and what individuals can do to help keep the air clean in Lake County.
 - Contact Lake County Air Quality Management District, Lakeport, CA, telephone (707) 263-7000.
- **Recipe for Compost** is a recipe for making compost, formatted as you would find in a cookbook. The recipe is written on a 3' x 5' index card.
 - Contact Lake County Air Quality Management District, Lakeport, CA, telephone (707) 263-7000.
- **Health Effects of Air Pollution** is a 2-page fact sheet.
 - March 1996
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.

- Our Future is Up in the Air, an award winning video narrated by Leonard Nimoy, explains the air quality problem in Ventura County and what we can all do to help. Subtitled Spanish version.
 - 13 minutes
 - November 1994
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- **Pollutant Standards Index** is a colorful pocket-size card explaining the index.
 - 1994
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- The Air Apparent: Cleaning Ventura County Skies general information pamphlet. This pamphlet received the 1994 National Association of Counties achievement award.
 - June 1993
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- "The earth is precious....for all things share the same breath" poster series with graphics representing three landscapes in the county at sunrise, mid-day and sunset.
 - August 1994
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- The Sky is in Our Hands pamphlet of updated general information on the Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA. Discusses objectives and organization of the agency, health effects and special programs.
 - June 1996
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- **Ventura County's Little Air Quality Book** offers 141 reader-friendly environmental tips on how to improve our environment. Also available in Spanish.
 - May 1995
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- 101 Ways to Save the Planet pamphlet on what you can do to clean up the air.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- Clean Air Programs at Work offers guidance on developing air pollution prevention and reduction programs in your organization.
 - June 1991
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.

- Colorado's Air Quality Control Commission's Report to the Public is a condensed, fourcolor version of the Air Quality Control Commission's annual report.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- **Report to the Public** summarizes Colorado's air quality problems and statewide control strategies.
 - October 1991-1994
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- How Can I Reduce Air Pollution? hand-out card provides tips for reducing air pollution in transportation choices, home and yard.
 - Contact Michelle Sullivan, Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (860) 424-3026.
- Glossary of Clean Air Terms fact sheet lists 35 air quality terms and their definitions.
 - Contact Michelle Sullivan, Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (860) 424-3026.
- Emission Banking and Trading Program fact sheet provides background information on a trading program.
 - December 1995
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.
- Clean Air and You: A Delaware Perspective brochure provides a primer on air quality in Delaware.
 - October 1995
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.
- Florida State of the Environment: Air Quality describes the regulatory programs for air quality in Florida.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Office of Environmental Education, telephone (904) 488-9334.
- Annual Air Quality Report describes Florida's air quality in terms of mobile source
 emissions estimates, annual emissions from large stationary sources, and trend analysis on air
 monitoring data. Also includes information on the criteria air pollutants, their effects on health,
 and activities within Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Air
 Resources Management for the year.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Air Resources Management, telephone (904) 488-0114.

- General Air Pollution brochure summarizes the Pinellas County, FL Air Quality Division
 products and services. It includes an eight-page newspaper tabloid that describes general air
 quality issues and preventative measures that individuals can take to reduce air pollution and
 a compilation of agency presentations. Subjects range from criteria pollutants to tropospheric
 ozone formation and transport in the Tampa Bay area. Media include overhead transparencies,
 computer slide shows and slide photographs.
 - Contact Pinellas County Department of Environmental Management, Air Quality Division, Florida, telephone (813) 464-4422.
- "Air Currents" newsletter contains articles about health effects of contaminants, Iowa's effort to monitor and regulate contaminants and other air pollution information.
 - Contact Brian Button, Environmental Specialist, Iowa Air Quality Bureau, telephone (515) 281-7832, fax (515) 281-8895.
- "The Search for Clean Air" video hosted by Walter Cronkite appeared on public television stations, and was purchased by Iowa DNR for loan to schools, health departments, county conservation boards and other groups. Tape presents a clear, forceful and thorough exposition of air pollution problems: its causes; effects on forests, streams and human health; and the issues involved in correcting the problems.
 - 90 minutes
 - 1994
 - Contact Brian Button, Environmental Specialist, Iowa Air Quality Bureau, telephone (515) 281-7832, fax (515) 281-8895.
- Public Outreach Resource Catalog: Iowa Department of Natural Resources Air Quality Bureau WHO TV "earthCenter 13" is a two-minute spot providing a brief overview of how Iowa's air is protected and why clean air is important.
 - 1996
 - Contact Brian Button, Environmental Specialist, Iowa Air Quality Bureau, telephone (515) 281-7832, fax (515) 281-8895.
- **Iowa Conservationist** magazine is a two-part series on the Clean Air Act in Iowa. Change is in the Air: Two Part Series on Clean Air Act in Iowa May/June and July/August 1995. The first article focuses on air quality in Iowa around 1970; the second article discusses improvements made under the CAA and 1990 CAAA.
 - Contact Brian Button, Environmental Specialist, Iowa Air Quality Bureau, telephone (515) 281-7832, fax (515) 281-8895.
- **Air News** periodic newsletter covers air quality topics of interest to business, industry and the public in the Kansas City area.
 - Contact David Orvis, Wyandotte County, Kansas, Health Department, telephone (913) 573-6700.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tyrell.net/airweb

- **DINOmite Ways to Do Your Share for Cleaner Air** is an eight-page clip art dinosaurs coloring book produced by the Kentucky Division for Air Quality for first/second grade level.
 - Contact Eva Smith-Carroll, Kentucky Department for Environmental Protection, telephone (502) 573-3382.
- Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality Office of Air Quality and Radiation Protection Functions and Office Directory
 - Contact Liz Santa, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0169, E-mail lizs@deq.state.la.us
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

• Louisiana's Air Quality — The 1995 Annual Report

- Contact Liz Santa, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0169, E-mail lizs@deq.state.la.us
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Maryland Air Quality Hotline refrigerator magnet with Maryland's color coded forecast scale and hotline telephone numbers.
 - January 1995
 - Contact Caryn Coyle, Maryland Department of the Environment, telephone (410) 631-3260.
- **Massachusetts Response** newsletter reports on how Massachusetts is implementing the Clean Air Act Amendments of 1990.
 - Quarterly publication
 - Contact Andrea Carneiro, Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (617) 292-5778.
- Massachusetts Environment: The State of Our Common Wealth reports on the status of the state's environment.
 - Contact Andrea Carneiro, Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (617) 292-5778.
- Clean Air For Michigan brochure describes various air pollutants, the Air Quality Division's
 role in controlling air pollution, a listing of District Offices and "what you can do"
 information.
 - November 1995
 - Contact the Michigan Department Environmental Quality, Air Quality Division, Public Outreach Coordinator, telephone (517) 373-7023.
- **Missouri Air Pollution Control Program** annual report covers major air pollutants in Missouri and their health effects, monitoring, enforcement procedures, construction permits, rulemaking, the Missouri Air Law Advisory Group and state and federal contacts.
 - Contact Julie Moberly, Missouri Department of Natural Resources, Air Pollution Control Program, telephone (573) 751-4817.

- Environmental Health Summit: Air Quality video presents the proceedings and events at the January 1993, Environmental Health Summit and the Air Quality Session. Speakers address the state of affairs at the time and discuss options available to agencies and the public.
 - 51 minutes, 46 seconds
 - January 1993
 - Contact Gary Walsh, Lincoln-Lancaster County Health Department, NE, telephone (402) 441-8039.
- The Ethic quarterly newsletter deals with many items related to pollution prevention. While
 the emphasis is on waste reduction, several of the articles pertain specifically to air quality
 topics.
 - Contact Gary Walsh, Lincoln-Lancaster County Health Department, NE, telephone (402) 441-8039.
- New Hampshire Clean Air Strategy report and overview describe programs implemented under the Clean Air Act in New Hampshire.
 - January 1994
 - report \$15.00, overview \$5.00
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- 1989 Air Quality Data Summary for New Hampshire and Historical Data for the 1980's report that summarizes air quality data in NH.
 - February 1991
 - \$4.00
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- The Clean Air Act Clean Air Facts explains the Clean Air Act requirements and what New Jersey is doing to comply.
 - Contact Elaine Makatura, New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (609) 292-6710.
- Let's Clear the Air A Guide for Municipal Officials brochure describes air pollution sources within municipal government jurisdiction and what to do to reduce them.
 - Contact Elaine Makatura, New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (609) 292-6710.
- **1990 Clean Air Act Fact Sheet** provides information about the 1990 Clean Air Act and New York State's commitment to compliance.
 - Contact Barbara Allen, New York Department of Environmental Conservation, telephone (518) 457-7230.
- What's in the Air brochure explains the components of air and describes the concerns about air pollution.
 - Contact Barbara Allen, New York Department of Environmental Conservation, telephone (518) 457-7230.

- **Aireview** quarterly newsletter designed to respond to industry needs by providing regulatory updates and addressing current environmental problems and issues in Forsyth County, NC.
 - Contact Carol Curran, Forsyth County Environmental Affairs Publications, Winston-Salem, NC, telephone (910) 727-8060.
- State Of The Air Report quarterly brochure gives an update on the status of air quality in Forsyth County, NC.
 - Contact Lew Weinstock, Forsyth County Environmental Affairs Publications, Winston-Salem, NC, telephone (910) 727-8060.
- RAPCA Annual Report describes air pollution control and monitoring data in the Dayton, Ohio area.
 - Contact Bruno Maier, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH, telephone (513) 225-4795.
 - Available on the Internet at http://laa.co.Montgomery.oh.us/RAPCA.htm
- Oklahoma Environmental Education Programs and Resources directory is a common sense approach to providing the public access to environmental information.
 - August 1995
 - Contact Ellen Bussert, Oklahoma Department of Environmental Quality, Air Quality Division, telephone (405) 271-5220.
- Protecting Oregon's Air Quality: An Overview of the Air Quality Division four-page fact sheet.
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Air Pollution in Pennsylvania fact sheet explains the current situation with air pollution and how it is affecting the state of Pennsylvania as well as what is being done to reduce the problem.
 - April 1996
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- Needed: Clean Air booklet defines "air pollution" and explains how pollution affects people and the environment. Tips are also provided on what you can do to prevent pollution. This is a good resource to use when teaching children.
 - 1995
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- **Air Pointers & Progress** newsletter provides current information on air topics and is geared toward a technical audience.
 - Bi-monthly
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.

- **Pennsylvania and the Clean Air Act Amendments of 1990** fact sheet explains the 1990 Amendments and how they pertain to Pennsylvania.
 - April 1996
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.

Environmental Laws of Pennsylvania

- July 20, 1994
- Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- Air Pollution Control Act publishes Pennsylvania air regulations.
 - September 22, 1992
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- "Care About Air" Coloring Book contains pictures and simple language illustrating the basic concepts of what causes air pollution and how we can keep the air clean.
 - January 1995
 - Contact Susan Provence, South Carolina Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (803) 734-2862, E-mail provensh@columb31.dhec.state.sc.us
- Bureau of Air Quality Bulletin Board Fact Sheet one-page sheet describes the Bureau's
 electronic bulletin board and the information that can be accessed. The sheet also describes the
 steps for accessing the bulletin board.
 - October 1995
 - Contact Susan Provence, South Carolina Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (803) 734-2862, E-mail provensh@columb31.dhec.state.sc.us
- **Air Terms Fact Sheet** one-page sheet with basic air terminology and definitions. The sheet can be used with audiences from middle school age to adults.
 - October 1991
 - Contact Susan Provence, South Carolina Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (803) 734-2862, E-mail provensh@columb31.dhec.state.sc.us
- Chattanooga-Hamilton County Air Pollution Control Bureau annual report covers various topics, including air toxics and criteria pollutants.
 - Contact Gail Bell, Chattanooga-Hamilton County Air Pollution Control Bureau, TN, telephone (423) 867-4321.
- **Air Monitor** quarterly newsletter covers thematic issues on a variety of subjects such as pollution prevention and the Part 70 Operating Permit Program.
 - Contact Gail Bell, Chattanooga-Hamilton County Air Pollution Control Bureau, Tennessee, telephone (423) 867-4321.

- **Air Quality In Texas** includes an overall air quality assessment for the state and individual fact sheets on how Texas cities are improving air quality, using monitoring data.
 - Contact the Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html
- Do Your Share For Cleaner Air: Small Steps to Big Solutions for Individuals general information fact sheet.
 - Contact the Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html
- Air Quality Education On-Line! provides information on how to access TNRCC educational
 information via Internet.
 - Contact Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html
- Summertime Spare the Air Program fact sheet includes a list of individual actions that can help to reduce air pollution. Participants who left their car home and commuted by alternative means during the summer receive a Spare the Air certificate.
 - Contact Ursula Trueman, Utah Division of Air Quality, telephone (801) 536-4022.
- Air Quality Program Annual Report provides annual air monitoring data and summarizes activities of the Air Quality Program and air quality trends in Washington.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Washington's Air Quality Law focus sheet describes the Clean Air Washington Act of 1991.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Washington State Air Quality: A Status Report flyer gives the status of air quality in Washington nonattainment areas.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- **Air Quality Program Annual Report** provides annual air monitoring data and summarizes activities of the Air Quality Program and air quality trends in Washington.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Washington's Air Quality Law focus sheet describes the Clean Air Washington Act of 1991.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

- Washington State Air Quality: A Status Report flyer gives the status of air quality in Washington nonattainment areas.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Spray Coating Operations fact sheet summarizes requirements for a new and existing spray coating businesses.
 - Contact Craig Weckesser, Olympic Air Pollution Control Authority, Lacey, WA, telephone (360) 438-8768.
- **Air Pollution Regulations: Basic Requirements** fact sheet summarizes general information on key regulatory programs.
 - January 1995
 - Contact Craig Weckesser, Olympic Air Pollution Control Authority, Lacey, WA, telephone (360) 438-8768.
- **Prescription for Air Care** video demonstrates to children and adults how excessive driving, outdoor burning and wood heat affect air quality and ways to minimize impacts.
 - 10 minutes
 - June 1993
 - Contact Laura Curley, Northwest Air Pollution Authority, Mt. Vernon, WA, telephone (360) 428-1617 ext. 202.
- Air Care A Guide to the Northwest Air Pollution Authority brochure explains NWAPA's
 programs, air quality concerns and role in enforcing air pollution regulations in Washington.
 - December 1995
 - Contact Laura Curley, Northwest Air Pollution Authority, Mt. Vernon, WA, telephone (360) 428-1617 ext. 202.
- Puget Sound Air Pollution Control Agency, Report to the Community documents almost three decades of air pollution control in the central Puget Sound region of Washington state. The report outlines the region's success in attaining federal air pollution health standards and future challenges of maintaining clean air in spite of growth.
 - April 1995
 - Contact the Puget Sound Air Pollution Control Agency, Communications and Education Department, Seattle, WA, telephone (206) 343-8800.
- **P.I.** News For Kids is a 16-page color newspaper insert entitled "Get High On Air" that addresses air quality problems and solutions in a format that is kid friendly. Designed ideally for grades three through seven, but also appropriate for eighth and ninth graders. This publication comes with a teacher's guide to help teachers create lesson plans.
 - February 1994
 - Contact the Puget Sound Air Pollution Control Agency, Communications and Education Department, Seattle, WA, telephone (206) 343-8800.

- Clean Weather Watch fact sheet explains how individuals can reduce air pollution by paying attention to weather conditions. Specific activities are suggested to reduce air pollution in the summer, winter and year-round.
 - October 1995
 - Contact the Puget Sound Air Pollution Control Agency, Communications and Education Department, Seattle, WA, telephone (206) 343-8800.
- Puget Sound Air Pollution Control Agency air quality video explains the achievements
 made in air pollution control over the past three decades and tells of the challenges ahead in
 maintaining clean air in the face of growth.
 - 14 minutes, 50 seconds
 - April 1995
 - Contact the Puget Sound Air Pollution Control Agency, Communications and Education Department, Seattle, WA, telephone (206) 343-8800.
- Clear the Air Spokane coloring poster displays the "good" and "not-so-good" actions that affect air quality. Kids "search" for the "problems" and "solutions" that are listed at the bottom of the poster.
 - Contact Lisa Woodard, Spokane County Air Pollution Authority, WA, telephone (509) 456-4727 ext. 115.
- Earth is a Place Called Home coloring/activity book for children.
 - Contact Lisa Woodard, Spokane County Air Pollution Authority, WA, telephone (509) 456-4727 ext. 115.
- **Keep It Clear** pamphlet provides facts about the Southwest Air Pollution Control Authority and suggestions for maintaining air quality.
 - Contact Southwest Air Pollution Control Authority, 1308 NE 134th Street, Vancouver, WA 98685, telephone (360) 574-3058.
- Clean Air and You pamphlet gives brief overview of air quality concerns and what the residents can do to improve air quality.
 - Contact Southwest Air Pollution Control Authority, 1308 NE 134th Street, Vancouver, WA 98685, telephone (360) 574-3058.
- **Annual Report** provides summary of southwest Washington's ambient air quality, discussion of achievements and issues concerning regional air quality.
 - Contact Southwest Air Pollution Control Authority, 1308 NE 134th Street, Vancouver, WA 98685, telephone (360) 574-3058.
- Air Matters quarterly newsletter discusses Wisconsin air programs and initiatives.
 - Contact Anne Bogar, Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources, Bureau of Air Management, telephone (608) 266-7718.

- Environmental Education Infomercial video describes US EPA's Office of Air Quality Planning and Standards Environmental Education Program.
 - 6 minutes
 - April 1996
 - Contact Donna Rogers, US EPA Education and Outreach Group, telephone (919) 541-5478.

Global Warming/Stratospheric Ozone

- **Ground Level Ozone and Stratospheric Ozone** brochure describes ozone and it's effects at ground level and in the stratosphere.
 - Contact Lake County Air Quality Management District, Lakeport, CA, telephone (707) 263-7000.
- The Two Faces of Ozone article reprint from the Science News describes tropospheric and stratospheric ozone.
 - 1989
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- The Greenhouse Effect and Climate Change fact sheet for the general public discusses greenhouse gases and global climate change.
 - September 1995
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- Help Prevent Further Destruction Of Our Ozone Layer pamphlet on recycling vehicle air conditioning refrigerant.
 - Contact the Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Air Resources Management, telephone (904) 488-0114.
- Alternatives to Ozone-Depleting Solvents newsletter article.
 - Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- The CFC Challenge brochure describes CFCs' effect on the ozone layer, the government's response, actions that individuals and industry can take and the cost of compliance.
 - April 1993
 - Contact Mary Whitehead, Montgomery County Department of Environmental Protection, Maryland, telephone (301) 217-2177.
- Global Warming Fact Sheet Series offers a set of twelve two- to three-page fact sheets on a variety of issues related to global warming.
 - Contact Julie Moberly, Missouri Department of Natural Resources, Air Pollution Control Program, telephone (573) 751-4817.

- Chlorofluorocarbons (CFCs) Phaseout Fact Sheet is a one-page overview concerning the federal amendments and regulations for chlorofluorocarbons.
 - January 1996
 - Contact Susan Provence, South Carolina Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (803) 734-2862, E-mail: provensh@columb31.dhec.state.sc.us
- Earth Observing System Poster Series, a set of six 36x24 color posters concerning NASA's Earth Observing System and global problems: ocean process, sea level change, greenhouse effect, cloud radiative effects, ozone depletion, and impact of volcanoes.
 - Contact NASA: EOS Project Science Office, Code 900, NASA/Goddard Space Flight Center, Greenbelt, Maryland 20771.
- Ozone: Double Trouble Video is produced by U.S. EPA's Office of Air Quality Planning and Standards Stratospheric Protection Division through a grant with North Carolina State University. What is stratospheric ozone? What is tropospheric ozone? How do ozone concentrations affect peoples' health? What can people do to improve our air quality with respect to ozone concentrations?
 - 1995
 - 17:15 minutes
 - Contact Donna Rogers, telephone (919) 541-5478 or Teddy Eisman, telephone (202) 233-9475, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency.

Indoor Air Pollution

• Indoor Air Quality — A Cause for Concern

- Contact Liz Santa, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0169, E-mail lizs@deq.state.la.us
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

Radon in Your Home: What You Should Know

- Contact Karen Fisher-Brasher, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0160.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

Mammography

- Contact Karen Fisher-Brasher, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0160.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

Secondhand Smoke Can Cause Lung Cancer in Nonsmokers

- Contact Liz Santa, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0169, E-mail lizs@deq.state.la.us
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

- Radon: Why, When and How to Test Your Home brochure and map describes where radon is a threat, radon testing procedures and interpretation of test results.
 - September 1992
 - Contact Mary Whitehead, Montgomery County Department of Environmental Protection, Maryland, telephone (301) 217-2177.
- Guidebook for Indoor Air Quality Assessments Conducted by Lincoln-Lancaster County
 Health Department provides information about indoor air quality assessments and offers indepth technical information about specific classes of indoor contaminants.
 - October 1990
 - Contact Mike Holmquist, Lincoln-Lancaster County Health Department, Nebraska, telephone (402) 441-8041.
- Indoor Air Quality Residential Questionnaire is devised to make the public aware of indoor air quality issues. It helps the agency inform people on how to identify sources of irritation or problems in their environment.
 - 1992
 - Contact Mike Holmquist, Lincoln-Lancaster County Health Department, Nebraska, telephone (402) 441-8041.
- Radon Gas: Local Public Health Threat report describes radon gas and its sources and discusses the dangers posed by radon gas in Lincoln and in Lancaster County, Nebraska.
 - October 1990
 - Contact Mike Holmquist, Lincoln-Lancaster County Health Department, Nebraska, telephone (402) 441-8041.
- Radon News periodic publication on radon issues and updates on radon in Forsyth County.
 - Contact Lew Weinstock, Forsyth County Environmental Affairs Publications, Winston-Salem, NC, telephone (910) 727-8060.
- Radon Information provides the public with information on mitigation and testing of radon.
 - Contact Jeff Cooper, Regional Air Pollution Control Authority, Dayton, OH, telephone (513) 225-4898.
 - Available on the Internet at http://laa.co.Montgomery.oh.us/RAPCA.htm
- Indoor Air Quality Tools for Schools action kit shows schools how to carry out a practical plan of action to prevent and resolve indoor air problems at little or no cost using commonsense activities and in-house staff. The kit includes checklists, a step-by-step guide for coordinating checklists, a problem solving wheel, a fact sheet on indoor air pollution issues and sample policies and memos.
 - January 1996
 - \$22.00
 - Contact Superintendent of Documents, telephone (202) 512-1800.

Lead

- How Do I Protect Myself and My Family From Lead Hazards?
 - Contact Jerry Freedman, Louisiana Office of Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-0219, E-mail jerryf@deq.state.la.us
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- How Do I Safely Set Up to Work on Exterior and Interior Lead Projects?
 - Contact Jerry Freedman, Louisiana Office of Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-0219, E-mail jerryf@deq.state.la.us
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Where Can I Get Information About Lead-Based Paint and Lead Poisoning?
 - Contact Jerry Freedman, Louisiana Office of Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-0219, E-mail jerryf@deq.state.la.us
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Section 1018 of Title X and the Disclosure Rule Lead Disclosure Requirements When Buying, Selling, or Renting a Home or Apartment
 - Contact Jerry Freedman, Louisiana Office of Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-0219, E-mail jerryf@deq.state.la.us
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Getting the Lead Out booklet describes the dangers posed by lead, especially by lead paint. It describes methods for testing lead and for lead remediation.
 - September 1993
 - Contact Mike Holmquist, Lincoln-Lancaster County Health Department, Nebraska, telephone (402) 441-8041.
- Lead: Fact Sheets discuss and describe issues pertaining to lead such as lead poisoning, lead abatement and remediation, health risks and air quality.
 - April 1995
 - Contact Mike Holmquist, Lincoln-Lancaster County Health Department, Nebraska, telephone (402) 441-8041.
- Lead: What Are the Sources? What are the Risks? general information fact sheet in English and Spanish.
 - Contact the Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html

Monitoring

- **Annual Data Summary** report presents a detailed data summary for 1995 and site locations for the Pima County Department of Environmental Quality air quality monitoring network.
 - 1995
 - Contact Martha Salvato, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- **Pima County 1994 Emission Inventory** report published for the purpose of approximating the emissions of criteria air pollutants, or their precursors, in Pima County for calendar year 1994.
 - 1994
 - Contact Martha Salvato, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- Air Monitoring, Finding Out What's in the Air We Breathe brochure answers a few
 commonly asked questions about air monitoring.
 - February 1994
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, California, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- **Air Quality Five-Year Charts** gives air quality data for ozone, particulate matter, carbon monoxide, nitrogen dioxide, sulfur dioxide and lead for the years 1991 to 1995.
 - Published June 1996.
 - Contact Bob Goggin, San Diego Air Pollution Control District, telephone (619) 694-3332.
- Ambient Air Monitoring Requirements for the Air Pollution Control Division of the Colorado Department of Health provides technical information to independent monitoring groups on operating an acceptable ambient monitoring project.
 - November 1989
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- **Annual Quality Assurance Report** presents the results of quality assurance checks made on all gaseous monitors and particulate samplers in the state's ambient monitoring network.
 - 1993
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- Colorado Air Quality Data Report, Annual discusses the nature and effects of each pollutant and presents concentrations during the calendar year at each location monitored. The report is a supplement to the Report to the Public.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.

- The PSI & VSI Air Quality Reporting Systems offers an explanation of the Pollutant Standard Index and Visibility Standard Index. The document is 1) A resource for small businesses about how state and federal air pollution regulations affect them; 2) A guide to the three air pollution programs in Colorado designed to control diesel emissions; and 3) A description of hazardous air pollutants, their health impacts, current control measures and relevant state and federal regulations.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- **Annual Air Monitoring Report** presents the concentration data from the air monitoring of criteria pollutants in Florida. Includes maps of each county showing location of monitors.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Bureau of Air Monitoring and Mobile Sources, telephone (904) 488-6140.
- Illinois Annual Air Quality Report for 1994 summarizes Illinois air pollution control programs and annual statewide air monitoring information. Updated yearly.
 - June 1995
 - 96 pages, including 15 tables and 14 figures
 - Contact Julie Neposchlan, Illinois EPA, Public Information Office, telephone (217) 782-6936.
- Air Quality Report specifies the different types of air monitoring in Indiana.
 - Biannual
 - Contact Dick Zeiler, Indiana Office of Air Management, telephone (317) 308-3238
- The Pollutant Standards Index (PSI) A Daily Air Quality Index for Louisiana's Metropolitan Areas
 - Contact Liz Santa, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0169, E-mail lizs@deq.state.la.us
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Bureau of Air Quality Control Annual Report of monitoring and licensing data in Maine.
 - Contact Bryce Sproul, Maine Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (207) 287-2437.
- ACCESS Environmental Monitoring Systems 3-panel brochure explains a monitoring system and is geared toward the non-technical user, particularly schools.
 - Contact Northeast States for Coordinated Air Use Management, telephone (617) 367-8540.
- Introducing the ACCESS Environmental Monitoring System fact sheet provides an overview of the environmental monitoring system for measuring atmospheric pollutants.
 - Contact Northeast States for Coordinated Air Use Management, telephone (617) 367-8540.

- **Pennsylvania Air Quality Report** lists data for the year pertaining to how 'good' and 'bad' the air quality was that year. Gives detailed statistical information of the various components of air and how they compare to the previous year.
 - Available yearly (beginning in 1991)
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- Texas Air Monitoring Report includes information and analysis on air quality monitoring projects in the state.
 - Contact the Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html
- Virginia Ambient Air Monitoring Data Report is an annual publication of monitoring data.
 - Contact Chuck Epps, Virginia Department of Environmental Quality, Air Division, telephone (804) 698-4311.
- Air Quality Monitoring Report: Wenatchee Area report describes air monitoring conducted
 in the Wenatchee area to address public concerns about air quality, and the results of the
 monitoring.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

Motor Vehicles

- - General

- **Motor Vehicles and Air Pollution** is a 2-page fact sheet on how motor vehicles contribute to the ozone problem.
 - May 1995
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- **Tips for Green Drivers** is a 2-page fact sheet.
 - May 1995
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- **Student Posters** 2 student award-winning posters on transportation and clean air themes.
 - May 1995
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- Clean Up Your Commute brochure describes air pollutants and their sources.
 - Contact Barbara Allen, New York Department of Environmental Conservation, telephone (518) 457-7230.

- Choose the Road to Clean Air 3-panel brochure describes motor vehicles as an air quality problem and provides driving tips.
 - Contact Michelle Sullivan, Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (860) 424-3026.
- **Motor Vehicles & Air Pollution** 3-panel brochure describes health effects of air pollution, costs, sources of pollution and tips for reducing air pollution.
 - Contact Michelle Sullivan, Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (860) 424-3026.
- New Auto Emissions Standards fact sheet outlines Maine's Low-Emission Vehicle Program.
 - 1990
 - Contact John Chandler, Maine Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (207) 287-2437.
- Choose the Road to Clean Air brochure presents motor vehicles as an air quality problem and provides tips to reduce pollution.
 - Contact Andrea Carneiro, Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (617) 292-5778.
- **Drive Clean** brochure provides tips for reducing pollution from motor vehicles.
 - Contact Andrea Carneiro, Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (617) 292-5778.
- Fleet Requirements of the Clean Air Act and the National Energy Policy Act: The New Hampshire Analysis report analyzes fleet requirements as they apply to New Hampshire.
 - May 1994
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- Automobiles and Air Toxics fact sheet provides general information on mobile sources and air toxics.
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- Transportation and Air Quality Planning fact sheet gives background information on transportation and air quality planning.
 - 1994-95
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- Choose the Road to Clean Air 3-panel brochure presents motor vehicles as an air quality problem and gives driving tips.
 - Contact Elaine Makatura, New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (609) 292-6710.

- Let's Clear the Air videocassette educates citizens of driving age on what can be done to help solve the problem of air pollution.
 - 15 minutes
 - Contact Elaine Makatura, New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (609) 292-6710.
- Cars Pollute poster/fact sheet/palm card/print PSAs that inform the general public that driving may be the most polluting activity they do today.
 - Contact Elaine Makatura, New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (609) 292-6710.
- Go with Cleaner Cars and Fuels public information materials for consumers looking for less polluting cars and fuels.
 - Contact Elaine Makatura, New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (609) 292-6710.
- Clean Up Your Commute brochure describes air pollutants and their sources.
 - Contact Barbara Allen, New York Department of Environmental Conservation, telephone (518) 457-7230.
- Automobile Emissions: An Overview fact sheet explains the pollutants your vehicle emits and how they affect our environment.
 - April 1996
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- Your Car and Clean Air fact sheet tells what you can do to reduce pollution and save money in the process.
 - March 1996
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- Your Car (or Truck) and the Environment guide for owners and drivers of motor vehicles.
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- How Many Toxic Chemicals Did You Breathe Today? Using Automobiles and Light Trucks 3-panel brochure explains pollutants from mobile sources and tips for reducing them.
 - Contact Stephanie Powell, Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management, telephone (401) 277-2808.
- **Do Your Share For Cleaner Air** fact sheets on Commute Choices, motor vehicle pollution and clean fuels.
 - Contact the Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html

- Transportation A guide to driving for cleaner air pamphlet provides a general discussion of vehicle emissions on air quality and ways to reduce those emissions.
 - September 1994
 - Contact Laura Curley, Northwest Air Pollution Authority, Mt. Vernon, WA, telephone (360) 428-1617 ext. 202.
- Automobile Emissions: An Overview (EPA-400-F-92-007) explains the sources of air pollution from an individual car.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Air Toxics from Motor Vehicles (EPA-400-F-92-004) describes the emissions of toxic pollutants from automobiles.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Automobiles and Carbon Monoxide (EPA-400-F-92-005) describes automobiles' impact on carbon monoxide levels.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Automobiles and Ozone (EPA-400-F-92-006) describes automobiles' impact on ozone levels.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- **Automotive Imports** (**EPA-420-F-93-001**) explains the process for complying with EPA regulations when importing a vehicle into the USA.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Car Owners: Protect The Environment and Your Health: Don't Tamper With Emissions Controls! (EPA-420-F-93-004) gives consumer information on the regulations agianst tampering with emissions controls.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Control of Emissions from Buses and Trucks (EPA-420-F-94-001) describes EPA standards for buses and trucks.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Heavy-Duty Engine Emissions Standards for Highway Trucks and Buses (EPA-420-F-96-006) describes EPA's proposal for new standards for oxides of nitrogen and hydrocarbon emissions from heavy duty engines used in buses and trucks.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.

- Mechanics: An Important Law That Affects You; Don't Tamper With Emissions Controls! (EPA-420-F-93-003) provides information to mechanics and service station owners on the regulations agianst tampering with emissions controls.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Milestones in Auto Emissions Control (EPA-400-F-92-014) gives a historical review of emission control systems for vehicles.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Motor Vehicles and the 1990 Clean Air Act (EPA-400-F-92-013) explains the responsibility of controlling air pollution from mobile sources mandated in the 1990 Clean Air Act.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- National Vehicle and Fuel Emissions Laboratory (EPA-400-F-92-003) gives a description
 of the role EPA's National Vehicle and Fuel Emissions Laboratory plays in mobile source air
 pollution.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Remote Sensing: Emerging Technology for Vehicle Emissions Control (EPA-400-F-92-017) describes the use of remote sensing devices in controlling mobile source air pollution.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Your Car and Clean Air: What You Can Do To Reduce Pollution (EPA-420-F-94-005) provides consumer tips for reducing air pollution when driving motor vehicles.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.

- - Inspection/Maintenance

- Smoking Vehicle Hotline Stripcard provides general information in English and Spanish on the Clean Air Smoking Vehicle Program and how it works.
 - 1994
 - Contact Beth Gorman, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- **Driver's Guide to Clean Air** pamphlet provides a nuts and bolts primer on how to maintain your car so that it drives clean.
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.

- **Report This Crime** pamphlet provides information on how to report an excessively smoking vehicle by calling 1-800-CUT-SMOG.
 - Available in Spanish
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.
- **Stop Smoking Vehicles** pamphlet explains how the public can help to report smoking vehicles.
 - Contact Rod Hill, Northern Sierra Air Quality Management District, Grass Valley, CA, telephone (916) 274-9360.
- **Smoking Vehicle Flip Book** is designed for kids to highlight the connection between motor vehicles and smog, and to publicize the smoking vehicle hotline.
 - February 1996
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- **Stop Smoking Vehicles** pamphlet explains how the public can help to report smoking vehicles.
 - Contact Rod Hill, Northern Sierra Air Quality Management District, Grass Valley, CA, telephone (916) 274-9360.
- Smoking Vehicle notepad provides a form to report smoking vehicles.
 - September 1995
 - Contact Ventura County Public Information Section, CA, telephone (805) 645 1415.
- Air Care Colorado Fact Sheet about the Denver-metro area's vehicle emissions testing program.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- Annual Report to the General Assembly of the State of Colorado on the Automotive Inspection and Readjustment Program and Heavy-Duty Diesel Fleet Inspection and Maintenance Program summarizes all A.I.R. Program and diesel activity data during October - December 1993.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- Inspection/Maintenance for Light-Duty Diesel Vehicles presents the exhaust emissions results of 13 light-duty vehicles selected through the initial screening of approximately 200 vehicles using a Loaded Mode Opacity Test in order to assess the identification effectiveness for vehicles with excessively high opacity and the reduction of those levels through specific maintenance sequences.
 - June 1986
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.

- They Sure Don't Make Them Like They Used To...discusses automotive skills and enhanced repair training.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Bureau of Air Monitoring and Mobile Sources, telephone (904) 488-6140.
- Caring for Your Car is Caring for Your Environment leaflet on car care.
 - 1995
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Office of Environmental Education, telephone (904) 488-9334.
- Cleaning the Air: Vehicle Emission Testing in Illinois brochure answers frequently asked questions about Illinois' Vehicle Inspection maintenance program.
 - March 1996
 - Contact Julie Neposchlan, Illinois EPA, Public Information Office, telephone (217) 782-6936.
- The Illinois Vehicle Emission Test Program: Enhanced Inspection and Maintenance brochure details the IM240 test that will be implemented in Illinois in 1997.
 - May 1996
 - Contact Julie Neposchlan, Illinois EPA, Public Information Office, telephone (217) 782-6936.
- Louisiana's Control Strategy for Motor Vehicle Emissions The Inspection and Maintenance Program
 - Contact Liz Santa, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0169, E-mail lizs@deq.state.la.us
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- **Motor Vehicle Emission Inspection Program** fact sheet describes the enhanced inspection/maintenance testing program.
 - 1992
 - Contact John Chandler, Maine Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (207) 287-2437.
- Vehicle Emissions Voluntary Testing fact sheet explains the suspension of the testing program.
 - 1994
 - Contact Bryce Sproul Maine Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (207) 287-2437.
- Motor Vehicle Tampering fact sheet describes what tampering is and why it is being used.
 - 1994
 - Contact Bryce Sproul, Maine Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (207) 287-2437.

- Maryland Vehicle Emissions Inspection Program brochure on Maryland's program with maps of the locations of each of the 19 stations statewide.
 - May 1995
 - Contact Marilyn Corbet, Maryland Motor Vehicle Administration, telephone (410) 768-7386.
- Frequently Asked Questions About the Vehicle Emissions Inspection Program fact sheet about the Maryland I/M program.
 - March 1996
 - Contact Caryn Coyle, Maryland Department of the Environment, telephone (401) 631-3260.
- Vehicle Inspections Help Maryland's Environment and Economy fact sheet explains the reasons behind Maryland's program and why inspections are necessary.
 - March 1996
 - Contact Caryn Coyle, Maryland Department of the Environment, telephone (410) 631-3260.
- **Technical Bulletin: Repair Industry, Car Care for Clean Air** fact sheet describes how I/M240 will work and what will happen to old BAR 90 inspection equipment.
 - January 1995
 - Contact Julie Moberly, Missouri Department of Natural Resources, Air Pollution Control Program, telephone (573) 751-4817.
- Inspection/Maintenance Emission Station Lockouts fact sheet describes how inspection stations should prepare their computers to avoid lockouts when Missouri DNR polls them for information.
 - September 1994
 - Contact Julie Moberly, Missouri Department of Natural Resources, Air Pollution Control Program, telephone (573) 751-4817.
- New Hampshire's Motor Vehicle Emissions Testing Program fact sheet describes the state's emission testing program.
 - 1994
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- **Drive Clean** public information materials that provide tips for reducing pollution from motor vehicles.
 - Contact Elaine Makatura, New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (609) 292-6710.
- Tune Up to Clean Up public information materials for consumers detailing how a well-tuned car reduces air pollution from motor vehicles.
 - Contact Elaine Makatura, New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (609) 292-6710.

- Ohio Check Facts describes the new Ohio vehicle emissions testing program.
 - November 1995
 - Contact the Ohio EPA Public Interest Center, telephone (614) 644-2160.
- **DEQ's Vehicle Inspection, Clean Air Tips for Drivers** with quiz and coloring page for kids.
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- How Vehicle Inspection Reduces Air Pollution fact sheet.
 - 1995
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Answers to Your Questions about Pennsylvania's Decentralized Vehicle Emission Test and Repair Program document provides answers to commonly asked questions.
 - May 1996
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- Smoking Vehicles Tips on How to Prevent & Control the Problem and Do Your Share For Cleaner Air: Smoking Vehicle Program 1-800-453-SMOG provide information on the Texas hotline program (English and Spanish versions available).
 - Contact the Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html
- **Benefits of Washington Emission Check Program** focus sheet explains how the program benefits citizens in Washington.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Motor Vehicle Emission Check Program focus sheet describes the reasons for the Emission Check Program, where it is required and what it means for Washington citizens.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Motor Vehicle Emission Check Program: Diesel Heavy-Duty and Fleet Vehicles focus sheet describes how the Emission Check Program affects these vehicles.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Motor Vehicle Emission Check Program: Fleet Testing focus sheet describes requirements for fleet testing.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

- Motor Vehicle Emission Inspection: Program Tips and Information brochure explains how to prepare for and obtain an emission check.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Motor Vehicle Emission Check Program: Diesel Vehicles focus sheet describes requirements for diesel vehicles.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office telephone (360) 407-7472.
- "Care for your car, care for the air" brochure describes the air quality benefits of proper car maintenance. It includes a peel-off window decal to track car maintenance.
 - Contact Lisa Woodard, Spokane County Air Pollution Authority, telephone (509) 456-4727 ext. 115.
- Clean Cars Clean Air: A Consumer Guide to Auto Emission Inspection and Maintenance Programs gives a description of inspection and maintenance programs as it relates to air pollution.
 - Contact Darlene Byrd, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (202) 260-8613.
- Clean Cars for Clean Air: I/M Programs (EPA-400-F-92-016) is an explanation of the role inspection and maintenance programs plays in reducing air pollution from older vehicles.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- High Tech Inspection/Maintenance Tests (Procedures & Equipment) (EPA-400-F-93-005) describes vehicle exhaust inspection systems for identifying polluters.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- - Carpooling/Employee Commute Options
- **Driving Smart for Clean Air** video presents alternatives to driving to work alone.
 - 10 minutes
 - Published July 1996.
 - Contact Bob Goggin, San Diego Air Pollution Control District, telephone (619) 694-3332.
- **Employee Commute Option** fact sheet explains the Federal Employee Commute Option Program and its benefits.
 - Contact Michelle Sullivan, Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (860) 424-3026.

- Car Pooling and You leaflet on carpooling.
 - 1995
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Office of Environmental Education, telephone (904) 488-9334.
- Employee Commute Options (ECO Rule) fact sheet.
 - 1996
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Commute Options Newsletter published for city employees in a downtown building.
 - Contact Lisa Weston Hannemann, City of Austin, Air Quality Program, Austin, TX, telephone (512) 499-1898.
- Transportation Demand Management: Commute Trip Reduction focus sheet describes Washington's Commute Trip Reduction Program.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

- - Electric Vehicles

- Energy & Transportation: The Maine Solar Blast video with curriculum guide is designed for use by middle school teachers to educate students about electric vehicles.
 - Contact John Chandler, Maine Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (207) 287-2437.
- **Electric Vehicles** palm card provides questions and answers that describe what electric vehicles are and why they are good for the environment.
 - Contact Andrea Carneiro, Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (617) 292-5778.
- The Electric Car in Winter Vermonters and Vermont Winters Test the Car of the Future article reprint from Vermont Life describes the Vermont Electric Vehicle Demonstration Project and its applications in Vermont.
 - Winter 1995
 - Contact Harold Garabedian, Vermont Agency of Natural Resources, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (802) 241-3840.
- Electric Vehicle Demonstration Project: 1993-95 Executive Report that takes a comprehensive look at the EV Demonstration Project in Vermont.
 - Contact Harold Garabedian, Vermont Agency of Natural Resources, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (802) 241-3840.

- **Electric Vehicles A Little Primer** brochure explains the electric vehicle, how it works and answers other general information questions.
 - Contact Harold Garabedian, Vermont Agency of Natural Resources, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (802) 241-3840.
- Vermont Electric Vehicle Demonstration Project Exploring a Cleaner Future 3-panel brochure describes the EV Project, explains why Vermont was chosen and lists project partners.
 - Contact Harold Garabedian, Vermont Agency of Natural Resources, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (802) 241-3840.
- Governors Go Electric National Electric Vehicle Demonstration at the National Governors' Association's Annual Meeting brochure describes the EV Project demonstration during a meeting of the NGA in Burlington, VT.
 - 1995
 - Contact Harold Garabedian, Vermont Agency of Natural Resources, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (802) 241-3840.
- **Electric Vehicles** (**EPA-400-F-92-012**) describes the role electric powered vehicles have on air pollution.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.

- - Fuels

- Alternative Fuels & Clean Air fact sheet outlines the various alternatives to gasoline.
 - May 1996
 - Contact Bob Goggin, San Diego Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (619) 694-3332.
- Clean Fuels and Energy Program annual report of the Innovative Technologies Group.
 - September 1994
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- Clean Fuels and Energy Program fact sheet describes District's Clean Fuels and Energy Program.
 - 1993
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- Cleaner Fuels for Cleaner Air pamphlet provides information on the oxygenated gasoline program.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.

- Colorado's Pollution Control Programs pamphlet on diesels.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- 1995 Oxygenated Fuels Program, Air Pollution Control District Final Report to the Colorado Air Quality Control Commission summarizes the results of the oxygenated fuels programs.
 - July 1995
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- The Effects of Fuel Oxygen Concentration on Automotive Carbon Monoxide Emissions at High Altitude analysis of MTBE and ethanol blends on vehicle carbon monoxide emissions.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- Unleaded Gas + Emission Control describes benefits of using unleaded gas and not tampering with emission controls.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Bureau of Air Monitoring and Mobile Sources, telephone (904) 488-6140.
- Alternative Fuels discusses what alternative fuels are and why they are important.
 - Contact American Lung Association, 1-800-940-2933, or Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Bureau of Air Monitoring and Mobile Sources, telephone (904) 488-6140.
- Cleaner Fuels for Cleaner Air leaflet on auto efficiency.
 - 1995
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Office of Environmental Education, telephone (904) 488-9334.
- A Review of Alternative Fuels and Emissions Control Technologies For Motor Vehicles is a report summarizing clean fuel programs, vehicle technologies and developments in alternative fuel and alternatively fueled vehicle technology.
 - October 1994
 - Contact Julie Neposchlan, Illinois EPA, Public Information Office, telephone (217) 782-6936.
- Reformulated Gasoline: Issues and Information mixed media package outlines the reformulated gasoline program in Maine.
 - Contact Bryce Sproul, Maine Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (207) 287-2437.

- Q & A About Reformulated Gasoline fact sheet describes RFG, its benefits and why smog is a problem.
 - Contact Andrea Carneiro, Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (617) 292-5778.
- Alternative Fuels for Motor Vehicles fact sheet gives background information regarding alternative fuels.
 - 1995
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- Oxygenated Fuels pamphlet.
 - Fall 1993
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488, web site:http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- **Reformulated Gasoline Program** fact sheet explains the program and what role it plays in the reduction of pollution.
 - April 1996
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- Alternative Motor Vehicle Fuels focus sheet describes what is being done to research alternative fuels.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Oxygenated Gasoline focus sheet describes the oxygenated gasoline program and requirements in Washington.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Oxygenated Gasoline Program Implementation Guidelines provides guidance to local governments on implementing the oxygenated gasoline program.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Oxygenated Gasoline: Non-Automotive Engines focus sheet explains how oxygenated gasoline can affect non-automotive engines.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Oxygenated Gasoline: In Your Engine focus sheet explains how oxygenated gasoline can affect automobile engines.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

- Oxygenated Gasoline: Winter Driving and Fuel Economy focus sheet discusses the effects on fuel economy of colder weather combined with oxygenated gasoline use.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Aftermarket Gas Saving Products and EPA Product Evaluation (EPA-420-F-96-007) is an explanation of EPA's evaluation program for gas saving devices and/or fuel additives.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Alternative Fuel Demonstration (EPA-400-F-92-011) addresses the use of alternative fuel programs in fleet operations around the country.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Clean Fuels: An Overview (EPA-400-F-92-008) describes the function of fuels other than gasoline when used in transportation.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Cleaner Gasoline for Cleaner Air, Better for Your Health (EPA-420-F-95-005) explains the role of reformulated gasoline in reducing air pollution from vehicles.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Fuel Economy Impact Analysis of RFG (EPA-420-F-95-003) describes reformulated gasoline's effect on fuel economy.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Is Reformulated Gasoline a 'New' Gasoline? (EPA-420-F-95-002) defines reformulated gasoline and compares it to regular gasoline.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- **Methanol Basics** (**EPA-400-F-92-009**) describes advantages and disadvantages of methanol as a vehicle fuel.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Methanol Fuels and Fire Safety (EPA-400-F-92-010) considers the safety aspects of methanol fuels.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.

- Origin of the Reformulated Gasoline Program (EPA-420-F-95-001) provides background information to the employment of reformulated gasoline to reduce air pollution from mobile sources.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Reformulated Gasoline and Vehicle Performance (EPA-420-F-95-006) addresses questions regarding changes in performance when using reformulated rather than regular gasoline in a vehicle.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- **Reformulated Gasoline and Engine Performance (EPA-420-F-95-004)** describes the effect of using reformulated gasoline in road vehicles.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Reformulated Gasoline and Your Motor Boat (EPA-420-F-95-002) explains the use of reformulated gasoline in motor boat engines.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- **Tips for Reducing Fuel Spillage (EPA-420-F-96-002)** gives recommendations for reducing spillage when transferring fuel.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- **Tips To Save Gas and Improve Mileage (EPA-420-F-94-004)** provides driving suggestions to maximize fuel economy.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Use of Reformulated Gasoline in Off-Road Engines (EPA-420-F-95-007) addresses compatibility of reformulated gasoline when used in off-road vehicles.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Vehicle Fuels and the 1990 Clean Air Act (EPA-400-F-92-015) explains the role of changes in fuels to reduce vehicle air pollution.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.

- - Nonroad Engines

- How Many Toxic Chemicals Did You Breath Today? Using Recreational Marine Equipment 3-panel brochure explains pollutants from recreational marine equipment and tips for reducing them.
 - Contact Stephanie Powell, Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management, telephone (401) 277-2808.
- How Many Toxic Chemicals Did You Breathe Today? Using Lawn and Garden Equipment 3-panel brochure explains pollutants from lawn and garden equipment and tips for reducing them.
 - Contact Stephanie Powell, Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management, telephone (401) 277-2808.
- **Boating Pollution Prevention Tips (EPA-420-F-96-003)** provides methods for boat operators to reduce air pollution.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Control of Emissions from Nonroad Engines (EPA-420-F-96-009) describes EPA standards for nonroad engines.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Emission Standards for New Gasoline Marine Engines (EPA-420-F-96-012) provides background information on new standards for gasoline fueled marine engines.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Emission Standards for New Spark-Ignition Marine Engines, Information for the Marine Industry (EPA-420-F-96-013) provides background information for manufacturers of marine engines on new standards for gasoline fueled marine engines.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Locomotive Emission Standards (EPA-420-F-96-008) provides background information for regulation of locomotive emissions.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Nonroad Engines and Air Pollution: An Overview (EPA-420-F-94-003) defines nonroad engines and the air pollution resulting from their use.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.

- Reducing Aircraft and Airport Emissions in the South Coast (EPA-420-F-96-010) provides background information on air pollution from aircraft operating in the South Coast air basin (California).
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Reducing Marine Vessel and Port Emissions in the South Coast (EPA-420-F-96-011)
 provides background information on air pollution from marine vessels operating in the South
 Coast air basin (California).
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- **Revision of Carbon Monoxide Standard (EPA-420-F-96-005)** explains EPA's proposal to increase the carbon monoxide standard for Class 1 and 2 nonroad engines.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Statement of Principals for Nonroad Diesel Engines (EPA-420-F-96-015) explains the basis for controlling emissions from nonroad diesel engines.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Statement of Principles for Small Handheld Gasoline Engines (EPA-420-F-96-001) describes standards applicable to the air pollution control of small gasoline engines used in hand operated equipment.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Tips for Reducing Emissions From Lawn Care Equipment (EPA-420-F-95-012) provides consumer tips for minimizing pollution.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.
- Your Yard and Clean Air: What You Can Do to Prevent Pollution (EPA-420-F-94-002) provides consumer tips for reducing emissions from lawn and garden equipment.
 - Contact Russ Banush, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, telephone (313) 668-4333.

- - Vapor Recovery

- Gasoline Vapor Recovery set includes a poster, 3-panel brochure, print ads and a video of public service announcements. The set describes the gasoline vapor recovery program and how to use both bellows and vacuum systems.
 - Contact Michelle Sullivan, Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (860) 424-3026.

- Stage II Vapor Recovery Systems public service announcement briefly describes vapor recovery systems.
 - March 1995
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.
- Stage II Vapor Recovery for Gasoline Service Stations: An Ozone Control Strategy in the Baton Rouge Nonattainment Area.
 - Contact Liz Santa, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0169, E-mail lizs@deq.state.la.us
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Vapor Recovery Systems for Gasoline Service Stations
 - Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Required Vapor Recovery Systems for Gasoline Bulk Plants newsletter article.
 - Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Stage II Vapor Recovery fact sheet describes the Stage II vapor recovery system.
 - 1993
 - Contact Louis Fontaine, Maine Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (207) 287-2437.
- Cut Gas Vapors Off at the Pump brochure describes the Stage II vapor recovery program.
 - Contact Andrea Carneiro, Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (617) 292-5778.
- Gasoline Vapor Recovery Testing Procedures guidance document.
 - May 1993
 - \$5.00
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- Stage I and Stage II Gasoline Vapor Recovery Systems fact sheet describes vapor recovery systems.
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- Stage II Vapor Recovery System fact sheet details what Stage II is, where it must be implemented and what role it plays in the reduction of pollution.
 - September 1995
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.

- Gasoline Vapor Recovery in Eastern Washington: Stage 1 question and answer sheet answers the most commonly asked questions about Stage 1 vapor recovery.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Gasoline Vapor Recovery in Western Washington question and answer sheet answers the most commonly asked questions about Stage 1 and 2 vapor recovery.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

Nitrogen Oxides

- Top Ten Sources of Nitrogen Oxides in Baltimore Metropolitan Area chart showing the 1990 inventory of NOx sources.
 - September 1994
 - Contact Caryn Coyle, Maryland Department of the Environment, telephone (410) 631-3260.
- Controlling NOx Emissions in New Hampshire fact sheet.
 - 1994
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- Air Quality Control Requirements for 'On Site' Power Generation Equipment fact sheet provides general information on control requirements for power generation equipment.
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- Major Air Pollutants: Nitrogen Oxides focus sheet discusses sources and health effects of nitrogen oxides.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

Nuisance Odors

- Annual Report of the Interstate Sanitation Commission on the Water Pollution Control Activities and the Interstate Air Pollution Program documents odor complaints impacting the tri-state NY-NJ-CT metropolitan area.
 - Contact Peter L. Sattler, Principal Environmental Planner, New York, NY, telephone (212) 581-5719.
- Preventing, Reducing and Controlling Odors flyer describes ways for businesses to address odor problems.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

Open Burning

- Lake County Air Quality Management Burning Requirements: Help Keep our Air Clean! brochure describes local Air Quality Management District burning regulations. What is legal/illegal to burn, nuisance, phone numbers for information, penalties for violations, pollution caused from open burning and alternatives to burning. Also available in Spanish.
 - Contact Lake County Air Quality Management District, Lakeport, CA, telephone (707) 263-7000.
- Learn To Burn, The DOs and DON'Ts explains the regulatory requirements for open burning. Available in Spanish.
 - Contact Julia Duran Monterey Bay Unified Air Pollution Control District, Monterey, CA, telephone (408) 647-9411.
- **State-Wide Open Burning Brochure** provides open burning information to the rest of the counties in the state of Indiana.
 - Contact Cheryl Miller, Indiana Office of Air Management, telephone (317) 232-8896.
- **Burning Trash or Yard Waste?** brochure outlines the rules regarding open burning for the four ozone non-attainment counties in Indiana.
 - Contact Cheryl Miller, Indiana Office of Air Management, telephone (317) 232-8896.
- Waste Disposal on the Farm leaflet with information on proper disposal, recycling, burying, hazardous materials and burning regulations. Includes field office contacts.
 - June 1993
 - Contact Brian Button, Environmental Specialist, Iowa DNR, Air Quality Bureau, telephone (515) 281-7832, fax (515) 281-8895.
- Open Burning: Think About It brochure.
 - Contact Eva Smith-Carroll, Kentucky Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (502) 573-3382.
- **Open Burning Handbook** brings together in one publication information on open burning regulations enforced by the Kentucky Division for Air Quality and other state agencies. The 77-page book also has sections on alternatives to burning.
 - Contact Eva Smith-Carroll, Kentucky Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (502) 573-3382.
- **Open Burning in Montgomery County** brochure describes County regulations on open burning and disposal alternatives.
 - August 1994
 - Contact Mary Whitehead, Montgomery County Department of Environmental Protection, Maryland, telephone (301) 217-2177.

- **Open Burning Regulations in Michigan** is a brochure which defines open burning, describes the environmental laws which affect various types of burning, and suggests alternatives.
 - November 1995
 - Contact the Michigan Department Environmental Quality, Air Quality Division Public Outreach Coordinator, telephone (517) 373-7023.
- Fact Sheet: Open Burning describes pollution created by open burning, lists what is prohibited from being burned in the open under Missouri law, describes what may be open burned and under what conditions and lists state and local contacts.
 - 1994
 - Contact Julie Moberly, Missouri Department of Natural Resources, Air Pollution Control Program, telephone (573) 751-4817.
- **Residential Yard Waste Disposal** brochure answers simple questions on yard waste disposal and burning regulations in Forsyth County.
 - Contact Mary Schwenn or Keith, Forsyth County Environmental Affairs Publications, NC, telephone (910) 727-8060.
- **Before You Light It...Know Ohio's Open Burning Regulations** pamphlet for citizens. Also lists addresses and phone numbers of Ohio's local air pollution control agencies.
 - September 1996
 - Contact the Ohio EPA Public Interest Center, telephone (614) 644-2160.
- Outdoor Burning in Oregon pamphlet outlines Oregon Laws and prohibited materials.
 - September 1993
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488, web site:http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Quemazones Al Aire Libre en Oregon
 - 1995
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488, web site:http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Outdoor Burning in Texas fact sheet provides information on state outdoor burning rules and policy, available in English and Spanish.
 - Contact the Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html
- **Open Burning: Prohibited Materials** focus sheet provides information on what materials are illegal to burn.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Open Burning focus sheet describes Washington's open burning law.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

- Open Burning: Agricultural Burning focus sheet describes Washington's agricultural burning law.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Outdoor Burning: Legislative Changes focus sheet explains changes made to the outdoor burning law by the Washington State Legislature.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- **Build a Solar Wood Dryer** flyer gives instructions on how to build a solar wood dryer.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Outdoor Burning A guide to better burning pamphlet describes the health impacts of, regulations for and alternatives to open burning.
 - September 1994
 - Contact Laura Curley, Northwest Air Pollution Authority, Mt. Vernon, telephone (360) 428-1617 ext. 202.
- "Open Burning—a guide to residential burning in Spokane County" direct mail piece was sent to residents living near the No Burn Area boundaries. It describes the outdoor burning requirements in Spokane County and the alternatives to burning.
 - Contact Lisa Woodard, Spokane County Air Pollution Authority, WA, telephone (509) 456-4727 ext. 115.
- **Open Burning in Clark County** pamphlet explains open burning regulations and restrictions in Clark County, Washington.
 - Contact Southwest Air Pollution Control Authority, 1308 NE 134th Street, Vancouver, WA 98685, telephone (360) 574-3058.

Particulate Matter

- Small Town Saves World video on PM_{2.5} is an entertaining treatment of a serious subject. Through this video, important constituents can be taught about the health effects of PM_{2.5}, sources of the pollutant, and controls.
 - August 1997
 - Approximately 10 minutes
 - Contact Gail Lewkowicz, STAPPA/ALAPCO, telephone (202) 624-7864.
- New and Revised Ozone and Particulate Matter NAAQS slide show is a comprehensive presentation that can be used by all state and local air agencies to educate a variety of audiences.
 - July 1997
 - 81 slides
 - Contact Gail Lewkowicz, STAPPA/ALAPCO, telephone (202) 624-7864.

- • Alabama Particulate Sampling Guidelines and Reporting demonstrates compliance with ADEM's Air Pollution Control Rules.
 - 1995
 - Contact Elvin Lang, Alabama Department of Environmental Management, telephone (334) 271-7861.
- Preventing PM₁₀ Pollution in the Medford-Ashland Area public information fact sheet.
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Preventing PM₁₀ Pollution in La Grande public information fact sheet.
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Preventing PM₁₀ Pollution in Grants Pass public information fact sheet.
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Preventing PM₁₀ Pollution in Klamath Falls public information fact sheet.
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Preventing PM₁₀ Pollution in the Eugene-Springfield Area public information fact sheet.
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Major Air Pollutants: Particulate Matter focus sheet discusses sources of particulate matter and its health effects.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Research on Particulate Air Pollution focus sheet describes studies done on particulate matter, their results and their effects on how particulate matter is addressed.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- PM₁₀ at Kennewick annual report details PM-10 emissions in the Kennewick region during 1985-1994.
 - Contact Peter B. Bosserman, Benton County Clean Air Authority, Washington, telephone (509) 943-3396.

- Emissions from Benton County, WA Sources fact sheet details PM emissions from sixteen sources in Benton County.
 - Contact Peter B. Bosserman, Benton County Clean Air Authority, Washington, telephone (509) 943-3396.
- PM₁₀ Alert brochure describes the dust pollution created by driving habits, (unpaved and paved roadways, etc.) health impacts and tips for people to reduce dust pollution.
 - Contact Lisa Woodard, Spokane County Air Pollution Authority, telephone (509) 456-4727 ext. 115.

Permits

- Determination of Whether a Facility is Subject to the Major Source Operating Permit Regulations in Alabama document provides an explanation of the different categories of operating permits and the procedures for determining whether a facility is major and subject to the Title V regulations.
 - 1995
 - Contact George Sullivan, Alabama Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (334) 271-7861.
- Air Quality Permits brochure outlines who needs a permit, why equipment is regulated, how
 the permit system works, how to apply and fees involved.
 - Contact Lake County Air Quality Management District, Lakeport, CA, telephone (707) 263-7000.
- List and Criteria for Authority to Construct Permits is a handout used to determine
 whether applications for intended development projects are complete. The list and criteria
 identifies information required of applicants seeking authority to construct air pollution
 sources and requires submission of such information before an application can be determined
 to be complete.
 - Contact Lake County Air Quality Management District, Lakeport, CA, telephone (707) 263-7000.
- **Air Quality Permits** provides a simple explanation of why permits are necessary, the different kinds of permits, and how to apply.
 - Contact Julia Duran, Monterey Bay Unified Air Pollution Control District, Monterey, CA, telephone (408) 647-9411.
- Air Quality Permits brochure provides general information on the District's permitting process.
 - Contact Bob Goggin, San Diego Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (619) 694-3332.

- **Air Pollution Control Permits** describes the permit process in the Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District.
 - August 1992
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- **Permits** brochure explains Ventura County, CA policy regarding air quality permits.
 - Fall 1995
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- State and Local Government Enforcement and Permit Actions, 1991 1992 is a summary of enforcement activities and list of alleged violations in CO. This report is a supplemental to the Report to the Public.
 - October 1992
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- **Are You Doing Business in Colorado?** guide to air pollution emission permit requirements in Colorado.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- Note to Applicants for Air Emission Permits information on permit fees and processing.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- Are You Aware that your Business May Need an Environmental Permit? brochure informs businesses of who should be called for permitting help.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Ombudsman assistance, telephone 1-800-722-7457.
- Air Operating Permits Guide provides an introduction to Indiana's air operating permit requirements.
 - Contact Jean Beauchamp, Indiana Department of Environmental Management, telephone (317) 233-6182.
- Citizens Manual On Air Permitting manual helps citizens in Indiana understand the air permitting process and the rules that are currently in place.
 - Contact Cheri Storms, Indiana Department of Environmental Management, telephone (317) 232-8172.

- Public Outreach Resource Catalog: Iowa Department of Natural Resources Air Quality Bureau videotapes of permit workshops offered over the state's two-way interactive fiber optics network:
 - Contact Brian Button, Environmental Specialist, Air Quality Bureau, telephone (515) 281-7832, fax (515) 281-8895.
 - Using the "Fifty Percent Permit" for Smaller Sources is designed to help smaller sources register for the fifty percent permit for smaller operating permit sources, a streamlined operating permit. (3 hrs)
 - Using DNR's New Construction Permit Applications is designed to help the regulated community better understand DNR's streamlined construction permit application package. (3 hrs)
 - Workshop I Intro. to Permitting addresses needs permits, what are the regulated steps in the application process, emission points and where to obtain information needed for calculations. (Summer '94 3 hrs)
 - Workshop II Calculating Potential and Actual Emissions discusses of potential and actual emissions, using emission rate formulas and emission factors, important reference materials, MSDS information thresholds. (Summer '94 3 hrs)
 - Workshop III Completing the Permit Application discusses advantages and disadvantages of limiting potential and actual emissions and Title V and Voluntary Operating permits, applicable rules, compliance plans, inspection/enforcement and using the application forms. (Summer '94 3 hrs)
 - Grain and Feed Industry Air Permit Workshop (Targeted to Voluntary Permit applicants) covers potential/actual emissions, fugitives, facility tour, and emission points and calculations. (Dec. '94 3 hrs)
 - Completing Part II of the Title V Application: Compliance and Monitoring (Targeted to Title V applicants) covers compliance plans and schedules, Part II forms, monitoring. (March '95 3 hrs)

Louisiana Air Permit Procedures Manual

- June 1995
- Contact Liz Santa, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0169, e-mail lizs@deq.state.la.us
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Does Your Facility Need an Air Permit? newsletter article.
 - Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality EIS 95 Coding Manual

- January 1996
- Contact Liz Santa, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0169, e-mail lizs@deq.state.la.us
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

- **Title V: The Clock Has Started** newsletter article.
 - Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- What's the Big Deal With Title V? newsletter article.
 - Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- What is Potential to Emit? newsletter article.
 - Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Michigan Air Quality Permit Regulations A Citizen's Guide to Obtaining An Air Use Permit brochure briefly explains how to obtain an air use permit. Following a question / answer format, it illustrates who, when, how, why and what to expect when involved in the permit process.
 - November 1995
 - Contact the Michigan Department Environmental Quality, Air Quality Division Public Outreach Coordinator, telephone (517) 373-7023.
- Michigan Air Use Permit Technical Manual assists businesses with submitting their renewable operating permit.
 - Cost: \$175.00
 - Loose-leaf binder
 - Contact GVSU Water Resources Institute, Janet Vail, telephone (616) 895-3749.
- Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality Permitting Guidance Handbook assists
 business and industry in determining whether they are required to be permitted under
 Nebraska statutes and applicable rules and regulations. The handbook will also assist the
 business or industry in understanding and completing the appropriate permitting process or
 processes.
 - Contact Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (402) 471-2189.
- Air Quality 'Offset' Requirements for New and Modified Industrial Sources fact sheet describes federal requirements for offsets.
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- Fact Sheet: Operating Permits describes new state and federal regulations and who is affected.
 - June 1994
 - Contact Julie Moberly, Missouri Department of Natural Resources, Air Pollution Control Program, telephone (573) 751-4817.
- Emission Statements Fact Sheet helps industry submit annual emission statements in Ohio.
 - Contact Tim Wilson, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH, telephone (513) 225-5940.
 - Available on the Internet at http://laa.co.Montgomery.oh.us/RAPCA.htm

- Ohio Air Pollution Permit Rules provides the public with Ohio permit regulations.
 - Contact Tim Wilson, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH, telephone (513) 225-5940.
 - Available on the Internet at http://laa.co.Montgomery.oh.us/RAPCA.htm
- **Title V Permitting** helps industry apply for title V permits in Ohio.
 - Contact Tim Wilson, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH, telephone (513) 225-5940.
 - Available on the Internet at http://laa.co.Montgomery.oh.us/RAPCA.htm

Permit-to-Install Fact Sheet.

- Contact the Ohio EPA Public Interest Center, telephone (614) 644-2160.

• Permit-to-Operate Fact Sheet.

- Contact the Ohio EPA Public Interest Center, telephone (614) 644-2160.

• Title V Fact Sheet.

- Contact the Ohio EPA Public Interest Center, telephone (614) 644-2160.
- Texas Air Quality Permits Technical Guidance fact sheets provides information on approximately 25-30 different types of air emissions sources. Each fact sheets deals with a specific source and the permit requirements.
 - Contact the Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html
- Delegation of the Air Operating Permit Program focus sheet explains how authority is delegated to local agencies.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Washington's Air Operating Permit Regulation: Overview focus sheet describes how the operating permit program is set up in Washington.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Air Operating Permit Regulation: Applicability describes who the program applies to.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Air Operating Permit Regulation: Application Form focus sheet describes how to complete the application form.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Air Operating Permit Regulation: General Permits focus sheet.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

- Air Operating Permit Regulation: Jurisdictional Relationships focus sheet explains the relationships between state and local governments that oversee operating permits.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Air Operating Permit Regulation: Permit Content focus sheet explains what is included in an operating permit.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Air Operating Permit Regulation: Process for Issuing Permits focus sheet explains how permits are issued in Washington.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

Pollution Prevention

- 20 Ways You Can Clean The Air brochure explains 20 simple ways the general public can help keep our air clean.
 - Contact Julia Duran, Monterey Bay Unified Air Pollution Control District, Monterey, CA, telephone (408) 647-9411.
- **Ten Ways to Clear The Air** brochure provides general information about air pollution and what you can do to help prevent it.
 - Contact Bob Goggin, San Diego Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (619) 694-3332.
- Air Quality Workbook A Guide to Developing Air Pollution Prevention or Reduction Programs in Your Organization
 - June 1990
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- Colorado's Small Business Guide to Air Quality Regulations and Pollution Prevention Opportunities pamphlet.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- **Pollution Prevention: It's Everybody's Business** article reprint outlines pollution prevention measures that can be used by consumers.
 - November 1991
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.

- **Auto Repair Shops** brochure provides pollution prevention tips for auto repair shops.
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.
- **Building Construction and Demolition** brochure provides pollution prevention tips for building construction sites.
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.
- **Dry Cleaning Industry** brochure provides pollution prevention tips for dry cleaners.
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.
- Fleet Management brochure provides pollution prevention tips for fleet managers.
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.
- **Food Processors** brochure provides pollution prevention tips for the food industry.
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.
- General Business Practices brochure provides pollution prevention tips for all offices.
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.
- The Printing Industry brochure provides pollution prevention tips for print shops.
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.
- Metal Fabricators brochure provides pollution prevention tips for metal fabricators.
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.
- **Pollution Prevention & You brochure** informs the public on ways to live in an environmentally friendly fashion.
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.
- Car Care brochure outlines pollution prevention measures for motor vehicles.
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.
- Local Air Programs Pollution Prevention Activities fact sheet on creating public/private partnerships, developing brochures, conducting seminars, educating organizations on the different types of pollution prevention strategies designed to help both businesses and citizens identify commonsense methods/approaches to reduce waste generation and disposal costs.
 - Contact Palm Beach County Public Health Unit Air Pollution Control Section or Pollution Prevention Coalition of Palm Beach County, telephone (561) 355-3070.

- **Pollution Prevention** brochure summarizes Pinellas County's pollution prevention program and summarizes products and services available through the agency's pollution prevention technical resource library. Information packets designed to assist businesses in the aerospace, automotive and fiberglass industries with waste reduction are included.
 - Contact Tammy Allen, Pinellas County Department of Environmental Management, Air Quality Division, Florida telephone (813) 464-4422.
- **Pollution Prevention Developing a Facility Plan** fact sheet on components of a Waste Audit Report.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Small Business Assistance Program, telephone 1-800-SBAP-HLP or 1-800-722-7457.
- **Industrial Cleaning** fact sheet on common Pollution Prevention opportunities.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Small Business Assistance Program, telephone 1-800-SBAP-HLP or 1-800-722-7457.
- **Pollution Prevention Program** pamphlet on non-regulatory and confidential service to assist Florida Business.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Small Business Assistance Program, telephone 1-800-SBAP-HLP or 1-800-722-7457.
- A Pollution Prevention Guide for Automotive Repair Shop gives general information for use by automotive repair shops in identifying common waste and reducing the amount of waste a repair shop generates.
 - May 1993
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- A Pollution Prevention Guide for Dry Cleaning Industries gives general information for dry cleaners in identifying common wastes and how to reduce the amount of waste a dry cleaner generates.
 - May 1993
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- A Pollution Prevention Guide for General Business Practices gives general information for use by businesses in identifying common business wastes and reducing the amount of waste a business generates.
 - May 1993
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- A Pollution Prevention Guide for Printing Industries gives general information about wastes generated by the printing industry and how to minimize them.
 - May 1993
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.

- **Dry Cleaner Reference Manual** (available in both English and Korean) describes Washington State and federal requirements for dry cleaners and explains how to comply.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

Small Business Assistance

- **Environmental Services Directory** provides a listing of companies that offer environmental services to businesses in Pima County.
 - 1995
 - Contact John Bernardo, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- Part of Doing Business in Pima County brochure provides general information on the Department of Environmental Quality's Business Assistance Program and the assistance offered.
 - 1994
 - Contact John Bernardo, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.
- Small Business Assistance outlines the help available for small business owners.
 - Contact Bob Goggin, San Diego Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (619)694-3332.
- Economic Development and Business Retention Program brochure describes the South Coast Air Quality Management District's efforts to help new businesses and existing businesses comply with pollution control requirements.
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.
- Small Business Assistance Resource Guide brochure describes the services of the South Coast Air Quality Management District's small business assistance program.
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.
- The Business of Clean Air video shows how the clean air technologies are the growth industry of the 1990's clean air plan.
 - 20 minutes
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.
- Business Focus single page insert to the Santa Barbara Air Pollution Control District's newsletter.
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.

- The Business Assistance Program, Working Together for Clean Air brochure describes Santa Barbara's Business Assistance Program.
 - December 1994
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- Air Care Colorado, Small Business Technical Assistance Program information about Air Care Colorado's Small Business Technical Assistance Program.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- Colorado's Small Business Guide to Air Quality Regulations and Pollution Prevention Opportunities pamphlet.
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- Small Business Financing Options for Environmental Compliance tri-fold brochure explains financing programs available to small businesses to meet environmental compliance costs.
 - Contact Julie Neposchlan, Illinois EPA, Public Information Office, telephone (217) 782-6936.
- How to Select an Environmental Consultant guide provides small businesses with information on how to select an environmental consultant.
 - November 1994
 - Contact Julie Neposchlan, Illinois EPA, Public Information Office, telephone (217) 782-6936.
- The Amnesty Answer details the Illinois Environmental Amnesty Program.
 - February 1995
 - Contact Julie Neposchlan, Illinois EPA, Public Information Office, telephone (217) 782-6936.
- Illinois Small Business Environmental Assistance Program provides direction to small business owners and operators to obtaining answers to frequently asked questions.
 - September 1995
 - Contact Julie Neposchlan, Illinois EPA, Public Information Office, telephone (217) 782-6936.
- Chromium NESHAP Compliance Packet packet contains material that will assist small businesses that use chromium with the rule and regulations in Indiana.
 - Contact Mark Amick, Indiana Office of Air Management, telephone (317) 233-0700.
- Halogenated Solvent Compliance Packet contains materials that will assist small businesses that use halogenated solvents with the rules and regulations in Indiana.
 - Contact Mark Amick, Indian Office of Air Management telephone (317) 233-0700.

- Regulatory Compliance Manual for Indiana Perchloroethylene outlines and assists dry cleaners with the rules, regulations and programs associated with the dry cleaning industry in Indiana.
 - Authored by Indiana Department of Environmental Management
 - Contact Paula Smith, Indiana Office of Air Management, telephone (317) 232-8172.
- **Integrated Education Program for Drycleaners** fact sheet descibes Indiana's Five Star Recognition Program.
 - Contact Paula Smith, Indiana Office of Air Management, telephone (317) 232-8172.
- The Dry Cleaner Next Door brochure gives answers to frequently asked questions about dry cleaning business.
 - Contact Paula Smith, Indiana Office of Air Management, telephone (317) 232-8172.
- Your Neighborhood Drycleaner brochure provides in depth information about the dry cleaning process and its effects on the environment.
 - Contact Paula Smith, Indiana Office of Air Management, telephone (317) 232-8172.
- Are You Aware that Your Business May Need an Environmental Permit? brochure informs businesses of who should be called for permitting help.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Ombudsman assistance, telephone 1-800-722-7457.
- Information Directory Hotline Assistance for Florida Small Business Assistance Program Hotline.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection Small Business Assistance Program, telephone 1-800-SBAP-HLP or 1-800-722-7457.
- Florida's Small Business Assistance Program (FSBAP) demonstrates to small businesses the ways to attain cleaner air.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection Small Business Assistance Program, telephone 1-800-SBAP-HLP or 1-800-722-7457.
- Florida New Business Guide provides assistance on complying with air quality regulations when starting a business in Florida.
 - 1993 edition
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection Small Business Assistance Program, telephone 1-800-SBAP-HLP or 1-800-722-7457.
- Biological Waste Treatment & Disposal in Florida semi-technical report on medical and biological waste in Florida includes information on amounts generated and disposed of, methods of disposal and air pollution controls.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection Small Business Assistance Program, telephone 1-800-SBAP-HLP or 1-800-722-7457.

- Clean Air Act Compliance Degreasers publication from the University of Tennessee is a companion manual to the EPA sponsored teleconference on degreaser regulations.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection Small Business Assistance Program, telephone 1-800-SBAP-HLP or 1-800-722-7457.
- **Pollution Prevention Developing a Facility Plan** fact sheet on components of a Waste Audit Report.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection Small Business Assistance Program, telephone 1-800-SBAP-HLP or 1-800-722-7457.
- Industrial Cleaning fact sheet on common pollution prevention opportunities.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection Small Business Assistance Program, telephone 1-800-SBAP-HLP or 1-800-722-7457.
- **Pollution Prevention Program** pamphlet on non-regulatory and confidential service to assist Florida businesses.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection Small Business Assistance Program, telephone 1-800-SBAP-HLP or 1-800-722-7457.
- Safety and Health Consultations brochure on safety and health services to Florida businesses.
 - Contact Florida Department of Environmental Protection Small Business Assistance Program, telephone 1-800-SBAP-HLP or 1-800-722-7457.

• About the Louisiana SBAP Program

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deg.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

• Louisiana DEQ SBAP Assistance Program - 1994 Annual Report

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.

• Louisiana DEQ SBAP Assistance Program - 1995 Annual Report

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.

• Vapor Recovery Systems for Gasoline Service Stations

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

Notice to Oil and Gas Production Facilities

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

Are You a Fiberglass & Cultured Marble Manufacturer?

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

• Environmental News from the Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality Small Business Assistance Program - January 1994

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality Glycol Dehydrator Rule

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

• Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality Small Business Confidentiality Policy

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

• Once a Major Source, Always a Major Source: Summary of an EPA Policy Memorandum

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

• Natural Gas Combustion & The Emission Inventory Questionnaire newsletter article.

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

• Alternatives to Ozone-Depleting Solvents newsletter article.

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

• Does Your Facility Need an Air Permit? newsletter article.

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

• MVAC Rule Change is Announced newsletter article.

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

Required Vapor Recovery Systems for Gasoline Bulk Plants newsletter article.

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deg.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

• **Title V: The Clock Has Started** newsletter article.

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

• Federal Standards for Shipbuilders newsletter article.

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

• Emissions From Abrasive Blasting technical paper.

- Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

- Stage II Training Manual technical paper.
 - Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Hard Chrome Electroplater Checklist technical paper.
 - Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Decorative Chrome Electroplater Checklist technical paper.
 - Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Oil and Gas Checklist technical paper.
 - Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Self-Audit Manual for Dry Cleaners technical paper.
 - Contact Diane Hewitt, Louisiana Air Quality, telephone (504) 765-2893.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Fact Sheet: Technical Assistance Program introduces new technical assistance program and describes services available to Missouri businesses and individuals.
 - 1994
 - Contact Julie Moberly, Missouri Department of Natural Resources, Air Pollution Control Program, (573) 751-4817.
- Ohio Small Business Assistance Program for Central Ohio businesses with fewer than 100 employees.
 - Contact the Ohio SBAP, telephone (614) 644-4830.
- Small Business Assistance Program fact sheet.
 - 1993
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- A Pollution Prevention Guide for Automotive Repair Shop gives general information for
 use by automotive repair shops in identifying common waste and reducing the amount of
 waste a repair shop generates.
 - May 1993
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.

- A Pollution Prevention Guide for Dry Cleaning Industries gives general information for dry cleaners in identifying common wastes and how to reduce the amount of waste a dry cleaner generates.
 - May 1993
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- A Pollution Prevention Guide for General Business Practices gives general information for
 use by businesses in identifying common business wastes and reducing the amount of waste a
 business generates.
 - May 1993
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- A Pollution Prevention Guide for Printing Industries gives general information about wastes generated by the printing industry and how to minimize them.
 - May 1993
 - Contact Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection's Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (717) 787-9702.
- Small Business Assistance Program Fact Sheet describes South Carolina's Small Business Assistance Program.
 - September 1995
 - Contact Robin Stephens, Small Business Assistance Program, South Carolina Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (803) 734-5360 or 1-800-819-9001.
- Texas State Small Business Advocate Annual Report provides a summary of activities and accomplishments of the Small Business Office.
 - Contact the Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html
- Small Business Environmental News quarterly newsletter geared toward Texas Regulatory activities that impact small business
 - Contact the Texas Natural Resource Conservation Commission Publications Unit, telephone (512) 239-0028.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.tnrcc.state.tx.us/admin/topdoc/pubcat.html
- **Utah Division of Air Quality's Small Business Assistance Program** brochure provides businesses with information regarding the Small Business Assistance Program. Services include permit assistance, on-site compliance assistance, and ombudsman services.
 - Contact Frances Bernards, Utah Division of Air Quality, telephone (801) 536-4056.
- **Business Assistance Program** focus sheet describes Washington's air quality Business Assistance Program.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

- What You Should Know About Washington's Air Quality Business Assistance Program
 brochure describes the Air Quality Business Assistance Program and who to contact for
 information/technical assistance.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- **Dry Cleaner Reference Manual** (available in both English and Korean) describes Washington State and federal requirements for dry cleaners and explains how to comply.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- **Breath Easier** pamphlet explains the services and the nature of free, confidential assistance to companies seeking to voluntarily comply with clean air requirements.
 - Contact Southwest Air Pollution Control Authority, 1308 NE 134th Street, Vancouver, WA 98685, telephone (360) 574-3058.
- Clearing the Air on Clean Air video, with accompanying manual, aids dry cleaners with compliance, risk reduction and pollution prevention.
 - 4 hours
 - May 1994
 - Contact Janyce Riess of US EPA's Education and Outreach Group, telephone (919) 541-2353.
- Clean Air Act Compliance for Vapor Degreasers video, with accompanying manual, aids small businesses using halogenated solvent vapor degreasers with compliance, control options and pollution prevention.
 - 4 hours
 - May 1995
 - Contact Janyce Riess of US EPA's Education and Outreach Group, telephone (919) 541-2353.
- "Clean Air Compliance for Chromium Electroplaters" video with accompanying manual covers the Clean Air Act Amendments and their effect on chromium electroplaters. Aids in compliance, includes case studies, partly sponsored by the American Electroplaters and Surface Finishers Society.
 - 3 hours
 - November 1995
 - Contact Janyce Riess of US EPA's Education and Outreach Group, telephone (919) 541-2353.

Smog

- Small Town Saves World video on PM_{2.5} is an entertaining treatment of a serious subject. Through this video, important constituents can be taught about the health effects of PM_{2.5}, sources of the pollutant, and controls.
 - August 1997
 - Approximately 10 minutes
 - Contact Gail Lewkowicz, STAPPA/ALAPCO, telephone (202) 624-7864.
- **Airs to Tomorrow** video highlights second-graders and their thoughts about smog.
 - 15 minutes
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.

Smogbuster Coloring Book

- Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.
- Smogbuster Activity Book features hands-on activities and experiments to teach children about air quality. "Smogbuster" membership card mailed to those who take the pledge. Designed for 4th through 6th-graders.
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.
- **Air Pollution Episodes** pamphlet describes when to blow the whistle on outdoor activity. It is a guide for teachers, parents, students, athletes, team coaches and recreation supervisors.
 - Available in Spanish
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.
- What We're Doing About Smog video teaches about the sources of air pollution and South Coast Air Quality Management District's clean air plan.
 - 20 minutes
 - Available in Spanish, Korean and Chinese
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.
- Playing it Safe on Smoggy Days poster explains the health effects of smog and how to reduce children's exposure to smog.
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.
- Smog is Everybody's Business poster graphically shows all the sources of smog.
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.

- Why the Los Angeles Area Has Smog poster describes how smog forms.
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.
- How Can Smog Affect You poster describes the health effects of smog.
 - Contact South Coast Air Quality Management District's Public Information Center, Diamond Bar, CA, telephone (909) 396-2001.
- Ground Level Ozone and Stratospheric Ozone brochure describes ozone and its effects at ground level and in the stratosphere.
 - Contact Lake County Air Quality Management District, Lakeport, CA, telephone (707) 263-7000.
- The Two Faces of Ozone article reprint from the Science News describes tropospheric and stratospheric ozone.
 - 1989
 - Contact Bobbie Bratz, Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 961-8800.
- **Summertime is smogtime** television advertising spot for smoking vehicle program in Ventura, CA.
 - 30 seconds
 - Summer 1994
 - Contact Public Information Section, Ventura County Air Pollution Control District, CA, telephone (805) 645-1415.
- Special Study, Summer 1989, Chatfield High School Ozone describes levels of ozone in southwest Denver compared to other state monitoring sites. Demonstrates need for better ozone monitoring in southwest-metro area.
 - June 1990
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- Ozone: Connecticut's Worst Air Pollutant 3-panel brochure describes ground-level ozone, sources, health effects and tips to reduce air pollution.
 - Contact Michelle Sullivan, Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (860) 424-3026.
- The Ozone Puzzle article reprint describes ozone pollution in Delaware.
 - Contact David Small, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control, telephone (302) 739-4791.

- Questions and Answers About Ozone fact sheet explains the difference between stratospheric and tropospheric ozone. It also discusses the ground level ozone problems in Florida.
 - September 1995
 - Contact the Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Air Resources Management, telephone (904) 488-0114.
- A Clean Air Primer for Northeastern Illinois booklet contains information on the ozone problem in northeastern Illinois and the programs that have been implemented to correct it.
 - October 1995
 - Contact the Chicago Area Transportation Study, Illinois, telephone (312) 793-3456.
- Partners for Clean Air: Cleaning the Air Together tri-fold brochure describes the mission and purpose of the Illinois and Indiana Partners for Clean Air Coalition and the Ozone Action Days program.
 - April 1996
 - Contact Julie Neposchlan, Illinois EPA, Public Information Office, telephone (217) 782-6936.
- **Design for VOM Emissions Trading System** is the final proposal for a VOM Emissions trading program in northeastern Illinois.
 - March 1995
 - Contact Julie Neposchlan, Illinois EPA, Public Information Office, telephone (217) 782-6936.
- Partners For Clean Air brochure describes the voluntary ozone reduction coalition set up for Lake, Porter and La Porte counties in Northwest Indiana.
 - Contact Carey Jeffries, Indiana Department of Environmental Management, telephone (317) 233-6870.
- "Top 10 Reasons You Should Do Your Share for Cleaner Air" two-page fact sheet produced by the Kentucky Division for Air Quality for use in the Northern Kentucky/Cincinnati area Smog Alert program.
 - Contact Eva Smith-Carroll, Kentucky Division for Air Quality telephone (502) 573-3382.
- Ozone Pollution in the Baton Rouge Nonattainment Area: Frequently Asked Questions
 - Contact Liz Santa, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0169, e-mail lizs@deq.state.la.us
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- Ozone Attainment Status for Louisiana Parishes January 1996 Update
 - Contact Liz Santa, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0169, e-mail lizs@deq.state.la.us
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.deg.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm

What YOU Can Do to Reduce Ozone Pollution

- Contact Liz Santa, Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (504) 765-0169, e-mail lizs@deq.state.la.us
- Available on the Internet at http://www.deq.state.la.us/oarp/oarp.htm
- **Ground Level Ozone** fact sheet describes what ozone is, how it is created and its health effects.
 - 1989
 - Contact Bryce Sproul, Maine Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (207) 287-2437.
- Ozone Level Advisories fact sheet describes Maine's health advisory system.
 - 1991
 - Contact Bryce Sproul, Maine Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (207) 287-2437.
- Ozone Video describes ozone pollution and its prevention.
 - 30 seconds
 - Contact Bryce Sproul, Maine Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (207) 287-2437.
- **Mapping Ozone Air Pollution** video shows the animated ozone pollution map that aired on Baltimore and Washington, D.C. television weather reports beginning in August 1995.
 - September 1995
 - Contact Caryn Coyle, Maryland Department of the Environment, telephone (410) 631-3260.
- Ozone Forecast Guide and Color Coded Scale chart that shows the "green," "yellow," "orange," and "red" forecast parameters that make up Maryland's ozone forecasting system. General information on ozone is also supplied on back side of chart.
 - March 1994; Revised March, 1995 and March, 1996
 - Contact Caryn Coyle, Maryland Department of the Environment, telephone (410) 631-3260.
- Maryland Department of the Environment 1995 Ground-Level Ozone Report describes Maryland's ozone situation for 1995.
 - October 1995
 - Contact Caryn Coyle, Maryland Department of the Environment, telephone (410) 631-3260.
- Maryland Department of the Environment 1995 Ground-Level Ozone Report explains 1995 exceedances of tropospheric ozone in Maryland.
 - October 1995
 - Contact Caryn Coyle, Maryland Department of the Environment, telephone (401) 631-3260.

- Code Red Media Coverage report provides a sampling of 1995 Code Red Media coverage.
 - Contact Caryn Coyle, Maryland Department of the Environment, telephone (401) 631-3260.
- Ozone Forecast Guide and Color Coded Scale chart that shows the "green," "yellow," "orange," and "red" forecast parameters that make up Maryland's ozone forecasting system. General information on ozone is also supplied on back side of chart.
 - March 1994; Revised March, 1995 and March, 1996
 - Contact Caryn Coyle, Maryland Department of the Environment, telephone (410) 631-3260.
- Maryland Department of the Environment 1995 Ground-Level Ozone Report describes Maryland's ozone situation for 1995.
 - October 1995
 - Contact Caryn Coyle, Maryland Department of the Environment, telephone (410) 631-3260.
- **Mapping Ozone Air Pollution** video details Maryland's ozone map and its application in trials in the Baltimore-Washington area.
 - 10 minutes
 - Contact Caryn Coyle, Maryland Department of the Environment, telephone (410) 631-3260.
- Smog/Ozone: Clean Air Depends On You brochure discusses ground-level ozone, ozone sources, health risks and the Clean Air Act Amendments of 1990.
 - August 1994
 - Contact Mary Whitehead, Montgomery County Department of Environmental Protection, Maryland, telephone (301) 217-2177.
- Top Ten Sources of Volatile Organic Compounds in the Baltimore Metropolitan Area chart showing the 1990 inventory of VOC sources.
 - September 1994
 - Contact Caryn Coyle, Maryland Department of the Environment, telephone (410) 631-3260.
- Clearing the Air in Massachusetts palm card provides questions and answers that explain what ground-level ozone is, why it's a problem and where it comes from.
 - Contact Andrea Carneiro, Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (617) 292-5778.
- **Tips for Saving Gas and Clearing the Air from AAA** palm card provides tips on maintaining automobiles properly to reduce pollution.
 - Contact Andrea Carneiro, Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, telephone (617) 292-5778.

- Michigan Ozone Action! is a voluntary ozone education program of the Clean Air Coalition of Southeast Michigan and the West Michigan Clean Air Coalition promote Ozone Action! The Coalition members are comprised of business & industry, state & local governments, academia, and environmental organizations. Each Coalition has general Ozone Action! information, business packets and K-12 curriculum materials.
 - In Southeast Michigan: contact SEMCOG, telephone (313) 961-4266.
 - In West Michigan: contact GVMC, telephone (616) 776-3876.
- Ozone Is it good or bad? fact sheet briefly describes differences between stratospheric and ground level ozone.
 - October 1991
 - Contact the Michigan Department Environmental Quality, Air Quality Division Public Outreach Coordinator, telephone (517) 373-7023.
- The Control of Volatile Organics from Industrial and Commercial Sources fact sheet on controlling VOCs from industrial and commercial sources.
 - 1992
 - Contact Chuck Knox, New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, telephone (603) 271-1370.
- **Upstairs, Downstairs The Ozone Dilemma** article reprint from The Conservationist describes ozone smog and the ozone hole.
 - Contact Barbara Allen, New York Department of Environmental Conservation, telephone (518) 457-7230.
 - **Let's Clear the Air** tip sheet explains how to prevent air pollution from motor vehicles.
 - Contact Barbara Allen, New York Department of Environmental Conservation, telephone (518) 457-7230.
- Choose the Road to Clean Air brochure describes types of air pollution from motor vehicles.
 - Contact Barbara Allen, New York Department of Environmental Conservation, telephone (518) 457-7230.
- Cars Pollute booklet and tip sheet describes how motor vehicles contribute to air pollution.
 - Contact Barbara Allen, New York Department of Environmental Conservation, telephone (518) 457-7230.
- Ozone Video Ozone Pollution In Mecklenburg County, North Carolina, What You Can Do About It discusses the air quality, past and present, in Mecklenburg County, North Carolina, and the efforts made by the local environmental agency to protect it. The video illustrates the sources of air pollution and several 'tips' on what every citizen can do to minimize their impact on air quality. This video is designed for the general public.
 - May 1996
 - Contact Jerry Stahl, Environmental Communication Coordinator, Mecklenburg County Department of Environmental Protection, 700 North Tryon Street, Charlotte, NC 28202, telephone (704) 336-5500.

- Questions and Answers About Ozone Pollution fact sheet explains the concept of ozone being "good up high, bad near by" and discusses relevant research.
 - June 1994
 - Contact Southern Oxidant Study, North Carolina State University, telephone (919) 515-4649.

Southern Oxidant Study Contact List

- Contact Southern Oxidant Study, North Carolina State University, telephone (919) 515-4649.
- Clearing the Air About Ozone pamphlet on ground-level ozone problems in the southern United States.
 - Contact Southern Oxidant Study, North Carolina State University, telephone (919) 515-4649.
- The 1994 Nashville/Middle Tennessee Exploratory Study: Landmark Research on Ozone Pollution report gives background information on how ozone forms and the difference between stratospheric and tropospheric ozone, as well as a summary of the study and its results.
 - June 1994
 - Contact Southern Oxidant Study, North Carolina State University, telephone (919) 515-4649.
- The Atlanta Intensive Study: A Landmark Scientific Air Quality Study on Ground Level Ozone report gives background information on how ozone forms and the difference between stratospheric and tropospheric ozone, as well as a summary of the study and its results.
 - July 1992
 - Contact Southern Oxidant Study, North Carolina State University, telephone (919) 515-4649.
- Ozone and Ozone Action Days describes cause and effects of ozone and what the public can do.
 - Contact Ben Dutcher, RAPCA, Dayton, Ohio, telephone (513) 225-5946.
 - Available on the Internet at http://laa.co.Montgomery.oh.us/RAPCA.htm
- Help Prevent Summer Smog on a Clean Air Action Day fact sheet.
 - 1995
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- VOC, NOx and Portland Smog fact sheet.
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us

- **Rhode Island Ozone Alert Days** program implementation materials for ozone alert days, including executive summary, Q & As, budget information, press releases, health advisories and sampling of 1995 media coverage.
 - Contact Stephanie Powell, Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management, telephone (401) 277-2808.
- Ozone Fact Sheet sheet discusses the impact of ground-level ozone and the current ozone situation in South Carolina.
 - October 1991
 - Contact Susan Provence, South Carolina Bureau of Air Quality, telephone (803) 734-2862, E-mail address: provensh@columb31.dhec.state.sc.us
- Ozone Action Day Tips Bookmarks produced for distribution at public libraries and via school programs and fairs.
 - Contact Lisa Weston Hannemann, City of Austin, Air Quality Program, Austin, TX, telephone (512) 499-1898.
- Tackling Ground Level Ozone video describes what individuals can do to reduce the formation of ground level ozone.
 - Available in English and Spanish
 - Contact T.C. Michael, City of Forth Worth, Department of Environmental Management, Air Quality Division, TX, telephone (817) 871-5455, fax (817) 871-5464.
- **Tips on Ozone Reduction** fact sheet describes actions consumers can take to reduce ozone pollution.
 - Contact Chuck Epps, Virginia Department of Environmental Quality, Air Division, telephone (804) 698-4311.
- Daily Ozone Forecast Advisories for Richmond and Hampton Roads program implementation materials that provide daily advisories during the ozone season with tips for reducing ozone pollution.
 - Contact Chuck Epps, Virginia Department of Environmental Quality, Air Division, telephone (804) 698-4311.
- Major Air Pollutants: Ozone focus sheet discusses sources of ozone (smog) and its health effects.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Major Air Pollutants: Volatile Organic Compounds focus sheet discusses sources and health effects of volatile organic compounds.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

Sulfur Dioxides

- Major Air Pollutants: Sulfur Dioxides focus sheet discusses sources and health effects of sulfur dioxides.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

Visibility

- Pima County Air Visibility Perceptual Study Report outlines the results of interviews conducted throughout the community. The study was designed to assess community perceptions regarding air visibility and community values relating to air visibility protection.
 - 1995
 - Contact John Bernardo, Pima County Department of Environmental Quality, Tucson, AZ, telephone (520) 740-3340.

Wood Stoves and Fireplaces

- Commonly Asked Questions About Woodburning Device Emissions and Air Quality pamphlet provides general information about woodburning device emissions.
 - 1996
 - Contact Rod Hill, Northern Sierra Air Quality Management District, Grass Valley, CA, telephone (916) 274-9360.
- The Home Heating Alternatives & Air Quality brochure allows citizens to compare the most effective, cost efficient and environmental friendly way to heat their homes.
 - August 1996
 - Contact Jeff Zayach, Boulder County Health Department, Environmental Health Program, Colorado, telephone (303) 441-1182.
- A Report on State and Local Enforcement Activities Related to Restricted Use of Woodburning Devices on Declared High Pollution Days.
 - August 1991
 - Contact Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment, Air Pollution Control Division, telephone (303) 692-3100.
- Sizing Wood Stoves: Matching Heating Capacity to Heating Needs brochure.
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us

- Catalytic Wood Stoves brochure.
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- **Woodsmoke Pollution** pamphlet about Oregon's woodsmoke pollution problem, health effects and tips for burning wood smartly.
 - 1993
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Oregon's New Statewide Used Woodstove Regulations public information fact sheet.
 - Contact Marcia Danab, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, telephone (503) 229-6488.
 - Available on the Internet at http://www.DEQ.state.or.us
- Build a Solar Wood Dryer flyer gives instructions on how to build a solar wood dryer.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Cleaner Wood Burning brochure gives tips on how to reduce pollution from wood stoves and fireplaces.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- **Health Effects of Wood Smoke** booklet provides detailed information on how and why wood smoke affects human health.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Proper Wood Storage/Woodshed Design flyer discusses how to season wood and keep it dry, and gives plans for building a woodshed.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Wood Smoke and Your Health brochure gives general information about the effects of wood smoke on human health, and how to prevent excessive smoke.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.
- Wood Stove and Fireplace Smoke Control focus sheet explains Washington's law on wood stoves and fireplaces.
 - Contact Washington State Department of Ecology Publications Distribution Office, telephone (360) 407-7472.

- Wood Heat A Guide to Better Burning for Cleaner Air brochure describes the health impacts of wood smoke, wood stove regulations and cleaner burning techniques.
 - December 1993
 - Contact Laura Curley, Northwest Air Pollution Authority, WA, telephone (360) 428-1617 ext. 202.
- It's Time To Clear The Air video addresses the wood smoke problems in the central Puget Sound region. The video explores the health effects of wood smoke, wood smoke regulations and the ways individuals can reduce wood smoke in their neighborhoods.
 - 15 minutes, 30 seconds
 - January 1992
 - Contact the Puget Sound Air Pollution Control Agency, Communications and Education Department, Washington, telephone (206) 343-8800.
- **Beat the Burn Ban** wood smoke brochure explains how individuals can help prevent a burn ban by watching weather conditions, changing out an old uncertified stove and by practicing proper burning techniques.
 - January 1996
 - Contact the Puget Sound Air Pollution Control Agency, Communications and Education Department, Washington, telephone (206) 343-8800.
- Easy Steps to Smart Wood Heating brochure describes state and local wood smoke regulations, certification, burn bans, and general information on solid fuel burning devices.
 - Contact Craig Weckesser, Olympic Air Pollution Control Authority, Washington, telephone (360) 438-8768.

STAPPA STATE AND TERRITORIAL AIR POLLUTION PROGRAM ADMINISTRATORS

ALAPCO
ASSOCIATION OF LOCAL AIR POLLUTION
CONTROL OFFICIALS

444 North Capitol Street NW ■ Washington, DC 20001 ■ (202) 624-7864 ■ Fax (202) 624-7863